

# Pak-Austria Fachhochschule: Institute of Applied Sciences & Technology, Haripur

#### **KHYBER PAKHTUNKHWA**

# TENDER DOCUMENT FOR "SUPPLY OF CROCKERY, JANITORIAL, SANITARY, ELECTRICAL & MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS"

Submission of Bids: Thursday, June 16 2022 @ 11:00 noon

Opening of Bids Thursday, June 16 2022 @11:30 am

## Contents

Section	1. Letter of Invitation	3					
Section	2. Instruction to Bidders (ITB)	4					
A.	GENERAL TERMS	4					
В.	PREPARATION OF BIDS	5					
C.	SUBMISSION AND OPENING OF BIDS	8					
D.	EVALUATION OF BIDS	10					
E.	AWARD OF CONTRACT	12					
Section	3. Bid Data Sheet	14					
Section	4. Evaluation Criteria	17					
Pre	liminary Examination Criteria	17					
Mir	nimum Eligibility Criteria	17					
Section	5a: Technical Specifications of the Required Goods	18					
Section	5b: Special Terms and Conditions	52					
Section	5: Returnable Bidding Forms / Checklist	54					
Form	A: Bid Submission Form	55					
Form	B: Joint Venture/ Consortium/ Association Information Form	56					
Form	C: Bidder Information Form	57					
Form	D: Qualification Form	Error! Bookmark not defined.					
Form	E: Technical Bid Proposal Form	61					
Form F: Specifications Compliance Form							
Form	Form G: Price Schedule Form64						
Anne	c – I: Integrity Pact	71					
Anne	c – II: Draft Contract Sample	71					

#### **Section 1. Letter of Invitation**

The Pak-Austria Fachhochschule: Institute of Applied Sciences & Technology (PAF- IAST), Haripur invites sealed bids from interested firms for the "SUPPLY OF CROCKERY, JANITORIAL, SANITARY, ELECTRICAL & MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS" under the following Lots.

Lot No. 1: Crockery

Lot No. 2: Janitorial and Miscellaneous Items

Lot No. 3: Sanitary Items
Lot No .4: Electrical Items

The bidder must be registered and duly recognized in Pakistan and be registered with FBR; possess Manufacturer's status or Distributor/ Dealer status with authorization from Manufacturer/ Principal specific for this tender, with sufficient financial, technical, and human resources to take up the task assigned and complete the same within prescribed time limit on the finalization of contract with PAF- IAST.

Tender document containing instructions to bidders covering definitions, introduction/background of the Project, scope of work, general terms and conditions, and special terms, procedure for submission of bids, opening of bid, evaluation criteria, and other related information, can be obtained against a written request on company's letterhead, from Pak-Austria Fachhochschule: Institute of Applied Sciences & Technology, Haripur — Pakistan. Cost of the document is Rs. 1000/- Non-refundable (Stationery charges) for each LOT separately. Tender document can also be downloaded from http://www.paf-iast.edu.pk/ free of cost, however, It should also be submitted along with Pay Order/ Demand Draft of Rs. 1000/- (Stationery Charges). No bid will be accepted without Tender Document fee.

Bidder(s) interested in participating in the tender process are advised to submit their Bid Proposal(s), along with the Earnest Money amounting 2% of their Bid Value in the shape of CDR, in accordance with the instructions in this tender document. Bid Proposal(s) must reach PAF-IAST, Haripur on Thursday 16 June,2022 by 1100 hrs. Any late Bid(s) shall not be accepted and returned unopened. Accepted Bids will be opened on the same day at 1130 hrs, in presence of bidders who chose to attend. In case of sudden holiday on bid opening day, bids will be opened on next working day. The Tender shall be executed in accordance with KPPRA Rule 6 (2)(a) "Single Stage, Single Envelope Procedure".

This advertisement is also available on PAF: IAST and KPPRA websites <a href="http://www.paf-iast.edu.pk">http://www.paf-iast.edu.pk</a> & <a href="http://www.kppra.gov.pk">http://www.kppra.gov.pk</a>

#### Rector

Pak-Austria Fachhochschule: Institute of Applied Sciences & Technology (PAF-IAST)

Hairpur – Khyber Pakhtunkhwa

Phone: 0995-931706-08

E-Mail: procurement@paf-iast.edu.pk

# **Section 2. Instruction to Bidders (ITB)**

A. GENERAL TERMS	5	
1. Introduction	ai C P o	idders shall adhere to all the requirements of this ITB, including any mendments made in writing by PAF-IAST. This ITB will be governed under clause 6 (2)(a) "Single Stage, Single Envelope Procedure" of Khyber Pakhtunkhwa ublic Procurement Rules, 2014, as amended from time to time and instructions of the Government of Khyber Pakhtunkhwa received during the completion of the project.
	C	ony Bid submitted will be regarded as an offer by the Bidder and does not constitute or imply the acceptance of the Bid by PAF-IAST. The Institute is under o obligation to award a contract to any Bidder as a result of this ITB.
	w	AF-IAST reserves the right to cancel the procurement process at any stage vithout any liability of any kind for PAF-IAST, upon notice to the bidders or publication of cancellation notice on PAF- IAST website.
2. Fraud & Corruption, Gifts and Hospitality	ir o h	AF-IAST strictly enforces a policy of zero tolerance on proscribed practices, including fraud, corruption, collusion, unethical or unprofessional practices, and obstruction of PAF-IAST vendors and requires all bidders/ vendors observe the ighest standard of ethics during the procurement process and contract implementation.
	m o	idders/ vendors shall not offer gifts or hospitality of any kind to PAF-IAST staff nembers including recreational trips to sporting or cultural events, theme parks or offers of holidays, transportation, or invitations to extravagant lunches or inners.
	2.3 Ir	n pursuance of this policy, PAF-IAST:
		hall reject a bid if it determines that the selected bidder has engaged in any orrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for the contract in question.
	av aı Co	hall declare a vendor ineligible, either indefinitely or for a stated period, to be warded a contract if at any time it determines that the vendor has engaged in ny corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for, or in executing a PAF- IAST ontract; or counseling or canvassing staff or elected representatives; or engaging in collusion with other bidders.
3. Eligibility	b <sub>y</sub> B	Bidder should not be suspended, debarred, or otherwise identified as ineligible by any Government/ Semi-government/ or any other international Organization. idders are therefore required to disclose to PAF-IAST whether they are subject or any sanction or temporary suspension imposed by these organizations.
	Se	is the Bidder's responsibility to ensure that its employees, sub-contractors, ervice providers, suppliers and/ or their employees meet the eligibility equirements as established by PAF-IAST.
4. General Terms	4.1 T	he Bidder should be registered with Sales Tax and Income Tax Department.
		he Bidder should have not been blacklisted by any Government/ Semi- covernment organization.
	4.3 T	here should be no litigation against the bidder/ firm.

B. PREPARATION OF BIDS				
5. General Considerations	5.1	In preparing the Bid, the Bidder is expected to examine the ITB in detail. Material deficiencies in providing the information requested in the ITB may result in rejection of the Bid.		
	5.2	The Bidder will not be permitted to take advantage of any errors or omissions in the ITB. Should such errors or omissions be discovered, the Bidder must notify the Project Director, PAF-IAST accordingly.		
6. Cost of Preparation of Bid	6.1	The Bidder shall bear all costs related to the preparation and/ or submission of the Bid, regardless of whether its Bid is selected or not. PAF-IAST shall not be responsible or liable for those costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the procurement process.		
7. Language	7.1	The Bid, as well as any, and all related correspondence exchanged by the Bidder and PAF- IAST, shall be written in the language(s) specified in the BDS.		
8. Documents Comprising the Bid	b) c) d)	The Bid shall comprise of the following documents and related forms of which details are provided in the BDS. All pages of the Bid shall be signed, stamped and properly paginated.  Returnable Forms as referred in Section 6 shall be properly filled in Ink or Typed. Forms filled in using a pencil shall not be considered and substantiate the annulment of the Bid Proposal.  Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Qualifications of the Bidder; Bid covering Technical Specifications in detail, and covering Price Schedule; Bid Security, if required by BDS;  Any attachments and/ or appendices to the Bid.		
9. Documents Establishing the Eligibility and Qualifications	9.1	The Bidder shall furnish documentary evidence of its status as an eligible and qualified supplier, using the Forms provided under Section 6 and providing documents required in those forms. In order to award a contract to a Bidder, its qualifications must be documented to PAF-IAST's satisfaction.		
10. Technical Bid Format and Content	10.1	The Bidder is required to submit a Bid using the Standard Forms and templates provided in Section 6 of the ITB.		
	10.2	Samples of items, when required as per Section 5, shall be provided within the time specified and unless otherwise specified by the Purchaser, at no expense to the Institute. If not destroyed by testing, samples will be returned at Bidder's request and expense, unless otherwise specified.		
	10.3	When applicable and required in Section 5, the Bidder shall describe the necessary training program available for the maintenance and operation of the equipment offered as well as the cost to the Institute. Unless otherwise specified, such training as well as training materials shall be provided in the language of the Bid as specified in the BDS.		
	10.4	When applicable and required in Section 5, the Bidder shall certify the availability of spare parts for a period of at least five (5) years from date of delivery, or as otherwise specified in this ITB.		
11. Price Schedule	11.1	The Price Schedule shall be prepared using the Forms provided in Section 6 of the ITB and taking into consideration the requirements in the ITB.		
	11.2	Any requirement described in this ITB but not priced in the Price Schedule, shall be assumed to have been included in the prices of other activities or items, as well as in the final total price.		

12. Bid Security	12.1	A Bid Security shall be provided in the amount and form indicated in the BDS. The Bid Security shall be valid for the duration as referred in BDS.	
	12.2	The Bid Security shall be included along with the Bid. If Bid Security not found in the Bid, the Bid shall be rejected.	
	12.3	If the Bid Security amount or its validity period is found to be less than what is required, PAF-IAST shall reject the Bid.	
	12.4	In the event an electronic submission is allowed in the BDS, Bidders shall include a copy of the Bid Security in their bid and the original of the Bid Security must be sent via courier or hand delivery as per the instructions in BDS.	
	12.5	The Bid Security will be forfeited by PAF-IAST, and the Bid rejected, in the event of any, or combination, of the following conditions:	
		a) If the Bidder withdraws its offer during the period of the Bid Validity specified in the BDS, or;	
		b) In the event the successful Bidder fails:	
		i. to sign the Contract after PAF-IAST has issued an award; or	
		ii. to furnish the Performance Security, insurances, or other documents that PAF-IAST may require as a condition precedent to the effectivity of the contract that may be awarded to the Bidder.	
13. Currencies	13.1	All prices shall be quoted in the currency indicated in the BDS. Where prices are quoted in different currencies, for the purposes of comparison:	
		a) PAF-IAST will convert the currency quoted into the currency indicated in BDS, in accordance with the prevailing Inter Bank rate of exchange on the last day of submission of Bids; and	
		b) In the event that PAF-IAST selects a Bid for award that is quoted in a currency different from the preferred currency in the BDS, PAF-IAST shall reserve the right to award the contract in the currency of PAF-IAST's preference, using the conversion method specified above.	
14. Joint Venture, Consortium or Association	14.1	If the Bidder is a group of legal entities that will form or have formed a Joint Venture (JV), Consortium or Association for the Bid, they shall confirm in their Bid that: (i) they have designated one party to act as a lead entity, duly vested with authority to legally bind the members of the JV, Consortium or Association jointly and severally, which shall be evidenced by an intent letter or an Agreement among the legal entities duly notarized, and submitted with the Bid; and (ii) if they are awarded the contract, the contract shall be entered into, by and between PAF-IAST and the designated lead entity, who shall be acting for and on behalf of all the member entities comprising the joint venture.	
	14.2	After the Deadline for Submission of Bid, the lead entity identified to represent the JV, Consortium or Association Or any change in the constitution of the JV, Consortium or Association shall not be altered without the prior written consent of PAF-IAST/ Procurement Committee.	
	14.3	The lead entity and the member entities of the JV, Consortium or Association shall abide by the provisions of Clause 15 herein in respect of submitting only one Bid.	
	14.4	The description of the organization of the JV, Consortium or Association must clearly define the expected role of each of the entities in the joint venture in delivering the requirements of the ITB, both in the Bid and the JV, Consortium	

		or Association Agreement or Intent Letter. All entities that comprise the JV, Consortium or Association shall be cumulatively subject to the eligibility and technical qualification assessment by PAF-IAST as defined in Section 4: Evaluation Criteria.
	14.5	A JV, Consortium or Association in presenting its track record and experience should clearly differentiate between:
		a) Those that were undertaken together by the JV, Consortium or Association; and
		b) Those that were undertaken by the individual entities of the JV, Consortium or Association.
	14.6	Previous contracts completed by individual experts working privately but who are permanently or were temporarily associated with any of the member firms cannot be claimed as the experience of the JV, Consortium or Association or those of its members, but should only be claimed by the individual experts themselves in their presentation of their individual credentials.
15. Only One Bid	15.1	The Bidder (including the individual members of any Joint Venture) shall submit only one Bid, either in its own name or as part of a Joint Venture.
	15.2	Bids submitted by two (2) or more Bidders shall all be rejected if they are found to have any of the following:
		a) they have at least one controlling partner, director or shareholder in common; or
		b) any one of them receive or have received any direct or indirect subsidy from the other/s; or
		c) they have the same legal representative for purposes of this ITB; or
		d) they are subcontractors to each other's Bid, or a subcontractor to one Bid also submits another Bid under its name as lead Bidder; or some key personnel proposed to be in the team of one Bidder participates in more than one Bid received for this ITB process. This condition relating to the personnel, does not apply to subcontractors being included in more than one Bid.
16. Bid Validity Period	16.1	Bids shall remain valid for the period specified in the BDS, commencing on the Deadline for Submission of Bids. A Bid valid for a shorter period may be rejected by PAF-IAST and rendered non-responsive.
	16.2	During the Bid validity period, the Bidder shall maintain its original Bid without any change, including the availability of the Key Personnel.
17. Extension of Bid Validity Period	17.1	In exceptional circumstances, prior to the expiration of the Bid validity period, PAF-IAST may request Bidders to extend the period of validity of their Bids. The request and the responses shall be made in writing and shall be considered integral to the Bid.
	17.2	If the Bidder agrees to extend the validity of its Bid, it shall be done without any change to the original Bid.
	17.3	The Bidder has the right to refuse to extend the validity of its Bid, in which case, the Bid shall not be further evaluated.

#### 18. Clarification on ITB Bidders may request clarifications on any of the ITB documents no later than the 18.1 (from the Bidders) date indicated in the BDS. Any request for clarification must be sent in writing in the manner indicated in the BDS. If inquiries are sent other than specified channel, even if they are sent to a PAF-IAST staff member, PAF-IAST shall have no obligation to respond or confirm that the query was officially received. 18.2 PAF-IAST will provide the responses to clarifications through the method specified in the BDS. 18.3 PAF-IAST shall endeavor to provide responses to clarifications in an expeditious manner, but any delay in such response shall not cause an obligation on the part of PAF-IAST to extend the submission date of the Bids, unless PAF-IAST deems that such an extension is justified and necessary. 19. Amendment in ITB At any time prior to the deadline of Bid submission, PAF-IAST may for any reason, such as in response to a clarification requested by a Bidder, modify the ITB in the form of an amendment to the ITB. Amendments will be made available to all prospective bidders. 19.2 If the amendment is substantial, PAF-IAST may extend the Deadline for submission of Bid to give the Bidders reasonable time to incorporate the amendment into their Bids. 20. Alternative Bids 20.1 Unless otherwise specified in the BDS, alternative Bids shall not be considered. If submission of alternative Bid is allowed by BDS, a Bidder may submit an alternative Bid, but only if it also submits a Bid conforming to the ITB requirements. Where the conditions for its acceptance are met, or justifications are clearly established, PAF-IAST reserves the right to award a contract based on an alternative Bid. If multiple/ alternative bids are being submitted, they must be clearly marked as "Main Bid" and "Alternative Bid" 21. Pre-Bid Conference When appropriate, a pre-bid conference may be conducted at the date, time and location specified in the BDS. All Bidders are encouraged to attend. Nonattendance, however, shall not result in disqualification of an interested Bidder. Minutes of the Bidder's conference will be disseminated on the procurement website and/ or shared by email as specified in the BDS. No verbal statement made during the conference shall modify the terms and conditions of the ITB, unless specifically incorporated in the Minutes of the Bidder's Conference or issued/ posted as an amendment to ITB.

#### C. SUBMISSION AND OPENING OF BIDS

22.	Bid	Proposal
Sub	mis	sion

- 22.1 The Bidder shall submit a duly signed and numbered all pages of the complete Bid in an Envelope sealed and marked as per ITB 22.6, and in accordance with **KPPRA Rule 6 (2)(a)**.
- 22.2 The Envelope should contain all the Returnable Forms (A G) along with Technical Specifications meeting or exceeding the requirements as stipulated in this ITB, and supporting documents in accordance with requirements in the BDS.
- 22.3 The Bid Security as referred in BDS must be placed in the Bid Envelope.

22.4 Bid can be delivered either personally, or by courier as specified in the BDS. 22.5 The Bid shall be signed by the Bidder or person(s) duly authorized to commit the Bidder. The authorization shall be communicated through a document evidencing such authorization issued by the legal representative of the bidding entity, or a Power of Attorney, accompanying the Bid. There should not be errors and/ or over-writings. Corrections (if any) should be made clearly and initialed with dates. 22.6 Bidders must be aware that the mere act of submission of a Bid, in and of itself, implies that the Bidder fully accepts the General Contract Terms and Conditions. 22.7 Hard copy submission by courier or hand delivery allowed or specified in the BDS shall be governed as follows: a) The signed Bid shall be marked "Original", and its copies marked "Copy" as appropriate. The number of copies is indicated in the BDS. All copies shall be made from the signed original only. If there are discrepancies between the original and the copies, the original shall prevail. (b) The Bid Proposals must be sealed and submitted in an envelope, which shall: Bear the name of the Bidder; ii. Be addressed to PAF - IAST as specified in the BDS; and iii. Bear a warning not to open before the time and date for Bid opening as specified in the BDS. If the envelope with the Bid is not sealed and marked as required, PAF-IAST shall assume no responsibility for the misplacement, loss, or premature opening of the Bid. 23. Deadline for 23.1 Complete Bids must be received by PAF-IAST in the manner, and no later than the Submission of date and time, specified in the BDS. PAF-IAST shall only recognize the actual date and time that the bid was received by PAF-IAST. Bids and Late Bids 23.2 PAF-IAST shall not consider any Bid that is received after the deadline for the submission of Bids. 24. Withdrawal, 24.1 A Bidder may withdraw, substitute or modify its Bid after it has been submitted Substitution, and at any time prior to the deadline for submission. Modification of Bids 24.2 A bidder may withdraw, substitute or modify its Bid by sending a written notice to PAF- IAST, duly signed by an authorized representative, including a Power of Attorney. The corresponding substitution or modification of the Bid, must accompany the respective written notice. All notices must be submitted in the same manner as specified for submission of Bids, by clearly marking them as "WITHDRAWAL" "SUBSTITUTION," or "MODIFICATION" 24.3 Bids requested to be withdrawn shall be returned unopened to the Bidders, except if the bid is withdrawn after the bid has been opened. 25. Bid Opening 25.1 The Procurement Committee of PAF- IAST will open the Bid in the presence of Bidders' representative(s) who choose to attend. 25.2 The Bidders' names, modifications, withdrawals, the condition of the envelope labels/ seals, the number of folders/ files and all other such other details as PAF-IAST may consider appropriate, will be announced at the opening. No Bid shall be rejected at the opening stage, except for late submissions, in which case, the Bid shall be returned unopened to the Bidders. 25.3 In case of public holiday on bid opening day, bids will be opened on next working day.

D. EVALUATION O	F BIDS	
26. Confidentiality	26.1 Information relating to the examination, evaluation, and comparison of Bids, and the recommendation of contract award, shall not be disclosed to Bidders, even after publication of the contract award.	
	26.2 Any effort by a Bidder to influence PAF-IAST in the examination, evaluation and comparison of the Bids or contract award decisions may, at PAF-IAST's decision, result in the rejection of its Bid and may subsequently be subject to consequences.	
27. Preliminary Examination	27.1 PAF-IAST shall examine the Bids to determine whether they are complete with respect to minimum documentary requirements, whether the documents have been properly signed, and whether the Bids are generally in order, among other indicators that may be used at this stage. PAF-IAST reserves the right to reject any Bid at this stage.	
28. Evaluation of Eligibility and Technical	28.1 Eligibility and Technical Qualification of the Bidder will be evaluated against the Minimum Eligibility/ Qualification requirements specified in the Section 4: Evaluation Criteria.	
Qualification	28.2 In general terms, Bidders that meet the following criteria may be considered qualified:	
	<ul><li>a) They are not included in the list of blacklisted or barred companies published on KPPRA website, any federal or provincial government department;</li><li>b) They have a good financial standing and have access to adequate financial resources to perform the contract and all existing commercial commitments,</li></ul>	
	<ul> <li>They have the necessary experience, technical expertise, production capacity, quality certifications, quality assurance procedures and other resources applicable to the supply of goods and/ or services required;</li> </ul>	
	<li>d) They are able to comply fully with the General Terms and Conditions of Contract;</li>	
	<ul><li>e) They do not have a consistent history of court/ arbitral award decisions against the Bidder; and</li><li>f) They have a record of timely and satisfactory performance with their clients.</li></ul>	
29. Evaluation of Bid Proposals	29.1 The evaluation team shall review and evaluate the Bids on the basis of their responsiveness to the Schedule of Requirements and Technical Specifications and other documentation provided, applying the procedure indicated in the BDS and other ITB documents. When necessary, and if stated in the BDS, PAF- IAST may invite technically responsive bidders for a presentation related to their Bids. The conditions for the presentation shall be provided in the bid document where required.	
30. Due diligence	30.1 PAF- IAST reserves the right to undertake a due diligence exercise, aimed at determining to its satisfaction, the validity of the information provided by the Bidder. Such exercise shall be fully documented and may include, but need not be limited to, all or any combination of the following:	
	<ul> <li>a) Verification of accuracy, correctness and authenticity of information provided by the Bidder;</li> </ul>	
	b) Validation of extent of compliance to the ITB requirements and evaluation criteria based on what has so far been found by the evaluation team;	

	c)	Inquiry and reference checking with Government entities with jurisdiction on the Bidder, or with previous clients, or any other entity that may have done business with the Bidder;
	d)	Inquiry and reference checking with previous clients on the performance on on-going or completed contracts, including physical inspections of previous works, as deemed necessary;
	e)	Physical inspection of the Bidder's offices, branches or other places where business transpires, with or without notice to the Bidder;
	f)	Other means that PAF-IAST may deem appropriate, at any stage within the selection process, prior to declaring the Bidder as Qualified.
31. Clarification of Bids		assist in the examination, evaluation and comparison of Bids, PAF- IAST may, its discretion, request any Bidder for a clarification of its Bid.
	ch pe ar	AF- IAST's request for clarification and the response shall be in writing and no nange in the prices or substance of the Bid shall be sought, offered, or ermitted, except to provide clarification, and confirm the correction of any ithmetic errors discovered by PAF-IAST in the evaluation of the Bids in ecordance with the ITB.
	no	ny unsolicited clarification submitted by a Bidder in respect to its Bid, which is of a response to a request by PAF-IAST, may not be considered during the view and evaluation of the Bids.
32. Responsiveness of Bid	of te	AF-IAST's determination of a Bid's responsiveness will be based on the contents the bid itself. A substantially responsive Bid is one that conforms to all the rms, conditions, specifications and other requirements of the ITB without aterial deviation, reservation, or omission.
	no	a bid is not substantially responsive, it may be rejected by PAF-IAST and may of subsequently be made responsive by the Bidder by correction of the material eviation, reservation, or omission.
33. Right to Accept, Reject, Any or All Bids	IT Pr	AF-IAST reserves the right to accept or reject any proposal in response to the B, to render any or all of the proposals as non-responsive, and to reject all roposals in response to the ITB at any time prior to award of contract, while signing the reason(s) thereof.
	33.2 PA	AF- IAST shall not be obliged to award the contract to the lowest priced offer.
34. Nonconformities, Reparable Errors and Omissions	no	rovided that a Bid is substantially responsive, PAF-IAST may waive any conconformities or omissions in the Bid that, in the opinion of PAF-IAST, do not constitute a material deviation.
	do no Su	AF-IAST may request the Bidder to submit the necessary information or ocumentation, within a reasonable period, to rectify nonmaterial onconformities or omissions in the Bid related to documentation requirements. Uch omission shall not be related to any aspect of the price. Failure of the Bidder ocomply with the request may result in the rejection of its Bid.
		or the Price Schedule that are submitted, PAF-IAST shall check and correct ithmetical errors as follows:
	a)	if there is a discrepancy between the unit price and the line item total that is obtained by multiplying the unit price by the quantity, the unit price shall prevail and the line item total shall be corrected, unless in the opinion of PAF-IAST there is an obvious misplacement of the decimal point in the unit

	price; in which case, the line item total as quoted shall govern and the unit price shall be corrected;		
	b) if there is an error in a total corresponding to the addition or subtraction of subtotals, the subtotals shall prevail and the total shall be corrected; and		
	c) if there is a discrepancy between words and figures, the amount in words shall prevail, unless the amount expressed in words is related to an arithmetic error, in which case the amount in figures shall prevail.		
	34.4 If the Bidder does not accept the correction of errors made by PAF- IAST, its Bid shall be rejected.		
35. Bidder Grievance	35.1 PAF- IAST's grievance readdress procedure provides an opportunity for appeal to those persons or firms not awarded a contract through a competitive procurement process. In the event that a Bidder believes that it was not treated fairly, the Bidder may lodge a complaint to the PAF-IAST's Grievance Readdress Committee.		
E. AWARD OF CON	ITRACT		
36. Evaluation	36.1 PAF-IAST will conduct the evaluation solely on the basis of response to this tender received from the firms.		
	36.2 Evaluation shall be undertaken in the following steps:		
	<ul> <li>a) Preliminary Examination including Technical Specifications and other compliances</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>b) Arithmetical check and ranking of bidders who passed preliminary examination by price.</li> </ul>		
	<ul><li>c) Evaluation of prices</li><li>36.3 Price comparison shall be based on the landed price, including transportation,</li></ul>		
	insurance and the total cost of ownership (including spare parts, consumption, installation, commissioning, training, special packaging, etc., where applicable)		
37. Integrity Pact	37.1 Bidders will also be required to submit a signed Integrity Pact on a stamp paper of appropriate value as part of their response. The text of Integrity Pact is available at Annex – I.		
38. Award Criteria	38.1 Prior to expiration of the period of Proposal validity, PAF-IAST shall award the contract to the Bidder that is found to be responsive to the requirements of the Technical Specifications and has offered the lowest price.		
	38.2 PAF-IAST shall not be obliged to award the contract to the lowest priced offer, if the response is found deficient to the Technical Specifications and other compliances.		
	38.3 In case of tie in Financial Bid Value, the Contract will be awarded to the bidder having more closest match to the Technical Specifications.		
39. Contract Signing	39.1 After the approval of any Work Award, a Contract Agreement on the stamp paper of appropriate value, shall be executed by PAF-IAST with Selected Bidder (i.e. Contractor) within 15 days from the date of issuance of LoI (Letter of Intent)/ Work Order.		
	39.2 Failure to signing of Contract Agreement by the selected Bidder Firm with PAF-IAST within the stipulated time may constitute sufficient grounds for the annulment of the award, and forfeiture of the Bid Security, if any, and on which event, PAF- IAST may award the Contract to the Second highest rated or call for new Proposals.		

40. Right to Vary quantity at the Time of Award	40.1 At the time of award of Contract, PAF-IAST reserves the right to vary the quantity of goods and/ or services, without any change in the unit price or other terms and conditions.	
41. Sample draft Contract	41.1 A sample draft Contract to be signed, containing applicable General Terms and Conditions can be found at Annex – II.	
42. Performance Security	42.1 A performance security, if required in the BDS, shall be provided in the amount specified in BDS, well prior to the Contract signing by both parties. Where a performance security is required, the receipt of the performance security by PAF-IAST shall be a condition for rendering the contract effective.	
43. Bank Guarantee for Advanced Payment	43.1 No Payment will be released in advance.	
44. Liquidated Damages	<ul> <li>PAF-IAST shall apply Liquidated Damages for the damages and/ or risks caused to PAF-IAST resulting from the Contractor's delays or breach of its obligations as per Contract.</li> <li>a) In case of delay, the Procurement Committee, PAF-IAST reserves the right to impose a penalty not exceeding 10% of the total amount of the Contract Value at the rate as referred in the Sample Contract at Annexure – II.</li> <li>b) If the Contractor fails to complete work as per PAF-IAST requirement, the Rector, PAF-IAST reserves the right to reject it altogether or impose a penalty not exceeding 50% of the total amount of the Contract.</li> <li>c) If the Contractor fails to provide supplies/ services as per PAF-IAST requirements, PAF-IAST may forfeit his earnest money as well as Performance Security, and the work will be done at the risk and cost of Contractor.</li> <li>d) In case of any dispute, matter will be referred to Rector, PAF-IAST whose decision will be binding on both the parties.</li> </ul>	
45. Force Majeure	45.1 "Force Majeure" means an event which is beyond the reasonable control of a party and which makes a party's performance of its obligations under the Purchase Order/ Work Order/ Contract impossible or so impractical as to be considered impossible under the circumstances, and includes, but is not limited to, War, Riots, Storm, Flood or other industrial actions (except where such strikes, lockouts or other industrial issues are within the power of the party invoking Force Majeure), confiscation or any other action by Government agencies. In all disputes between the parties as to matters arising pursuant to this Purchase Order/ Work Order/ Contract, the dispute will be referred to Project Director, PAF-IAST whose decision will be final.	
46. Delivery of Goods	46.1 Contractor will be required to deliver the goods as per the Delivery Schedule referred in BDS without claiming any additional cost to the PAF-IAST at the designated site(s) and in quantities as referred in the Contract.	
47. Payment Provisions	47.1 Payment will be made only upon PAF- IAST's acceptance of the goods and/ or services performed. The terms of payment shall be within thirty (30) days, after receipt of invoice, and certification of acceptance of goods and/ or services issued by the proper authority in PAF: IAST. Payment will be affected by bank transfer in the currency of the contract.	
	47.2 The Contractor shall provide all necessary supporting documents along with GST invoice, delivery challan and any other relevant documents as required by the PAF- IAST.	

### **Section 3. Bid Data Sheet**

The following data for the goods and/ or services to be procured shall complement, supplement, or amend the provisions in the Invitation to Bid. In the case of a conflict between the Instructions to Bidders, the Bid Data Sheet, and other annexes or references attached to the Bid Data Sheet, the provisions in the Bid Data Sheet shall prevail.

Sile	Sheet shall prevail.				
BDS No.	Ref. to Section.2	Data	Specific Instructions / Requirements		
1.		Background of the Project	Pak-Austria Fachhochschule: Institute of Applied Sciences and Technology (PAF: IAST) is novel in its content and holistic in approach. The project concept is based on the slogan of "Skilling Pakistan" to create a high-quality technical education infrastructure. This unique educational institution in Pakistan will closely collaborate with several institutions in Austria and China and award multiple foreign degrees. This is a historic and visionary initiative as it is probably the first time that an institution will be established in Pakistan with many foreign universities giving degrees to students who study in it.		
2.		Objective	The main objective of this Tender is to equip the PAF-IAST with necessary and advanced level of Hostel facilities, providing enabling environment to the students and faculty to perform their academic and research work in a conducive and productive environment and deliver beyond the expectations.		
3.		Scope of Work	Supply Of Crockery, Janitorial, Sanitary, Electrical & Miscellaneous Items  The required items in various Lots as referred in Section – 5 have been sought by PAF-IAST from a reputed Firms/ Companies. The supplier is expected to supply high quality products meeting the specification as stipulated in this ITB, which conforms to the international quality standards. The time specified for delivery, Installation and Commissioning in the tender form shall be deemed to be the essence of the contract and the Successful Bidder shall arrange within the specified period.  Post-Delivery Warranty and Support Services  It is required that Manufacturer's Warranty and Post-delivery Bidder's Support Services for at least One (01) year from the date of commissioning at PAF-IAST be provided by the Supplier within the quoted cost of items.  Moreover, additional Warranty and Support Services for next three (03) years should be quoted separately by the Bidder on annual payment basis. However, it will be at sole discretion of PAF-IAST to avail additional Warranty and Support Services in subsequent year(s) or otherwise.		
4.	7	Language of the Bid	English		
5.	22, 23, 27	Submitting Bids for Parts or subparts of the Schedule of Requirements (partial bids)	The Purchase Committee shall consider the Bids Lot-wise (i.e. package against each of the Lots) as referred in Section – 5. Any		

			item not quoted in the respective Lot shall have reasonable grounds to reject the Bid for that Lot.
6.	20	Alternative Bids	Not Allowed
7.	21	Pre-Bid conference	N/A
8.	16	Bid Validity Period	90 days
9.	13	Bid Security/ Earnest Money (Refundable)	Required in the amount of: 2% of the Bid Value amount quoted in DDP (in PKR) for each Lot (separately) against which the Bidder is participating. In case of options, earnest money shall be based on the maximum quoted price of the same items in the Lot.  Acceptable Forms of Bid Security: Denominated in Pak Rupees duly issued by a Pakistani Bank or branch of a Foreign Bank, in the form of CDR in favor of the Rector, PAF-IAST
10.	42	Liquidated Damages	Will be imposed as follows:  Percentage of contract price per day of delay: as referred in Draft Contract Sample in Annexure – II.
11.	40	Performance Security	Within one week of issuance of Lol/ Purchase Order and well prior to the signing of Contract, as <b>5% of the Contract value</b> for the duration of Warranty period referred in RFP.
12.	12	Currency of Bid	Pakistani Rupees (PKR)
13.	31	Deadline for submitting requests for clarifications/ questions	5 days before the submission deadline
14.	31	Contact Details for submitting clarifications/ questions	Procurement Officer  Mr. Muhammad Attaullah Khan +92 995 931706, 0346-9304559 attaullah.khan@spcai.paf-iast.edu.pk procurement@paf-iast.edu.pk
15.	18, 19, and 21	Manner of Disseminating Supplemental Information to the ITB and responses/ clarifications to queries	Direct communication to prospective Bidders by email: attaullah.khan@spcai.paf-iast.edu.pk
16.	23	Deadline for Submission	Thursday 16 June,2022 before 11:00 noon
17.	22	Number of Set(s) of Bid	- One (01) Original

			Note: Bidders are required to prepare and submit the Proposal(s) against the Lot(s) separately in separate envelopes, in which they intend to participate.	
18.	22	Allowable Manner of Submitting Bids	☑ Courier/ Hand Delivery	
19.	22	Bid Submission Address	<ul> <li>☑ By Courier / Hand Delivery:</li> <li>Convener Procurement Committee,</li> <li>PAF- IAST, Mang, Haripur</li> </ul>	
20.	22	Electronic submission (email) requirements	Not Allowed	
21.	25	Date, time and venue for the opening of bid	Date and Time: Thursday 16 June,2022 at 11:30pm Venue: Conference Room, PAF-IAST, Mang, Haripur	
22.	27, 36	Evaluation Method	Eligible and qualified bids meeting the PAF- IAST requirements and technically responsive as stipulated in this ITB	
23.		Evaluation Method for the Award of Contract	Lowest priced technically responsive.	
24.		Expected date for commencement of Contract	June 2022	
25.		Maximum expected duration of Contract	6 months	
26.	35	PAF: IAST will award the contract to:	One Bidder Only against each Lot	
27.	39	Type and Contract Terms and Conditions that will apply	PAF-IAST General Terms and Conditions for Contracts for Goods and/ or Services as per Sample at Annex – II.	
28.	46	Delivery, Installation and Testing/ Training	Delivery Installation  LOT # 1, 2, 02-03 weeks 01 weeks 3 & 4	

#### **Section 4. Evaluation Criteria**

#### **Preliminary Examination Criteria**

Bids will be examined to determine whether they are complete and submitted in accordance with ITB requirements as per below criteria on a Yes/ No basis:

- Appropriate signatures
- Power of Attorney
- Minimum Bid documents provided
- Bid Validity
- Bid Security submitted as per ITB requirements with compliant validity period

#### **Minimum Eligibility Criteria**

Eligibility will be evaluated on a Pass/ Fail basis. If the Bid is submitted as a Joint Venture, there should be no more than two (02) companies in the Joint Venture and each company should meet the minimum criteria, unless otherwise specified.

	ELIGIBILITY		
S. #	Subject	Criteria	Reference Returnable Form(s)
1.	Bidder's Status	Participating as  ☐ Individual Company ☐ JV/ Consortium	Form B: Joint Venture/ Consortium/ Association Information Form
2.	Legal Status	Bidder is a legally registered entity in Pakistan. Bidder is/ are also registered with FBR for Income Tax and Sales Tax	Form C: Bidder Information Form
3.	Location of Offices	Bidder (Lead Bidder) has either declared office(s) in Islamabad/ Rawalpindi/ Peshawar or in Haripur. Alternately, if the Contract is awarded, the Bidder shall establish office in either of these cities.	Form C: Bidder Information Form
4.	Company in Operation	Bidder (Lead Bidder) is in operation for at least Three (02) years.	Form C: Bidder Information Form
5.	Financial Strength	Average annual turnover over last 3 years no less than Rs. 1 million (For JV/ Consortium/ Association, all Parties cumulatively should meet requirement).	Form C: Bidder Information Form
6.	Relevant Experience	Minimum No. of Projects of similar nature, value, and complexity in last two years Two (02) projects (For JV/Consortium/Association, all Parties cumulatively should meet requirement).	Form C: Bidder Information Form
7.	Eligibility	Bidder(s) is not suspended, nor debarred, nor otherwise identified as ineligible by any Government/ Semi-government/ Autonomous organization in Pakistan, in accordance with ITB clause 3. Non-Blacklisting certificate will be required.	Form A: Bid Submission Form
8.	Bankruptcy	Bidder(s) has not declared bankruptcy, is not involved in bankruptcy or receivership proceedings, and there is no judgment or pending legal action against the vendor that could impair its operations in the foreseeable future.	Form A: Bid Submission Form

# **Section 5a: Technical Specifications of the Required Goods**

LOT	LOT#01 Crockery Items		
S.No	Name of item with Specification	Quantity	
	Brass Burner: 03 Burner, size 77 cm, Finish stain less steel, Grid round eurocoated, dimensions 770×380mm(W× D)	01	
2.	Burner local made	03	
3.	Micro wave oven(Height (in.) 12" - 15" Width (in.) 21" - 25"	01	
	Large electric Kettle (Features: Cordless electric kettle with 360° base. Optional wall mount, ergonomic handle, one-touch opening, water level indicator, safety lid with automatic switch off and removable limescale filter. Power supply: AC 220-240V ~ 50/60Hz, 1830-2178 W max.	02	
5.	Steel Strainer Large	04	
6.	Steel Container Large 10kg	05	
7.	Plate Large Bone China	26 Dozen	
8.	Plate Small Bone China	26 Dozen	
9.	Rice Spoon (Steel)	26 Dozen	
10.	Small bowls Bone China	26 Dozen	
11.	Jug (Glass)	05 Dozens	
12.	Glass (Glass)	26 Dozen	
13.	Tea Cups Bone China	26 Dozen	
14.	Juicier Blender	02	
15.	Knives	03 Set	
16.	Chopping Board	04 unit	
17.	Ladle Set	02	
18.	Rice washing Steel Buckets of 10 Kg	03	
19.	Tea Ladle Large	04	
20.	Tea Strainer	08	
21.	Thermos 05 liter and 03 liter	06 + 02	
22.	Pressure cooker	02 (10 Kgs)	
23.	Wok Strainer	04	
24.	Wok Large	04	
25.	Bread Basket	07	
26.	Frying Pan(Karahi) Large	03	
27.	Frying Pan Nonstick medium size	03	
28.	Tea Poan	04	
29.	Vegetable Basket	06	
30.	Plastic Bowls Large	16	
31.	Potato Peeler	04	
32.	Aprin	02 Dozan	

33.	Hot Pot large	08
34.	Rice cooking ladle large and small	02 + 02
35.	Tawa Large	02
36.	Pateela large size	04
37.	Pateela medium size	04
38.	Steel Pie Plates	04
39.	Cylinder 45 kg	03
40.	Steel Buckets of 5Kg	03
41.	Spice Container set	03 unit
42.	Tongs	02
43.	Spatula	04
44.	Khonchay	02
45.	Pawli	02
46.	Hand Mixer	02
47.	Rolling Pin	02
48.	Tea samawar steel 20 ltr	04
49.	Plastic Water cooler 20 ltr	04
50.	Steel Salad Grater	02 Units
51.	Rectangular Tempered Glass Dessert Dish (3.5L – 40cm x 25cm x 7cm)	06
52.	Stands for keeping plates	04
53.	Langer and Piston	01
54.	Plastic Tray	100
55.	Iron tandoor large size	01
56.	Steel tub	03
57.	Small spoons	26 dozen
58.	Fork	06 Dozen
59.	Qeema machine large	01

LOT	LOT#02 Janitorial & Miscellaneous Items		
S.No	Name of item with Specification	Quantity	
1.	Toilet Tissue: Good Quality	6 Cotton	
2.	High Jean Tissues; Good Quality	12 Cotton	
3.	Harpic (Blue); Good Quality	12 Cotton	
4.	Sweep (White): Good Quality	60 Cotton	
5.	Toilet Brush: Good Quality	36 Pcs	
6.	Phenyl: Good Quality	12 Cotton	
7.	Surf: Good Quality	40 Kg	
8.	Floor Brush: Good Quality	36 Pcs	

9.	Wiper Large Good Quality	36 Pcs
10.	Wiper Small Good Quality	36 Pcs
11.	Broom : Good Quality	216 Pcs
12.	Dust Mop Complete	360 Ltr
13.	Hand Wash Good Quality	288 Pcs
14.	Duster Cloth Good Quality	48 Pcs
15.	Bath Soap (nationally known Brand)	60 Bottles
16.	Insect Killer (nationally known Brand)	60 Bottles
17.	Air Freshener(nationally known Brand)	60 Packets
18.	Naphthalene Balls: Good Quality	60 Packet
19.	Polthene Bags	60 Kg
20.	Glint Glass Cleaner	36 Bottles
21.	Dust Pan (Waste picker)	24 Pcs
22.	Hand Gloves	24 Pcs
23.	Liquid Dispenser: Good Quality	60 Pcs
24.	Sponge	36 Pcs
25.	Vacuum Cleaner	01 Pcs
26.	Dettol surface Cleaner	24 Cotton
27.	Dust Bin Large : Good Quality	12 Pcs
	SPECIFICATION – TABLE TENNIS TABLE Per Set Requirement  1. Table Dimension 2.74 m (9.0 ft) x 1.525 m (5.0 ft) x 76 cm (2.5 ft)  2. Table Top Masonite, thickness - 5/8 inches (16mm)  3. Table Bounce 23cm when a ball dropped from 30cm height  4. Surface green or blue colour with a white side line, 2 cm wide, along each 2.74 m edge and a white end line, 2 cm wide, along each 1.525 m edge  5. Net 15.25cm high B. SPECIFICATION – TABLE TENNIS Racket Per Set As per ITTF / TTFI approved norms . Description Requirement 1. Racket 15cm (6 inches) across and 25cm (10 inches) long including the handle. 2. Blade Flat and rigid and made of at least 85% natural wood. C. SPECIFICATION – TABLE TENNIS Ball (6 Per Set) - Requirement – 5 Sets As per ITTF / TTFI approved norms / specifications	
29.	Chess set	02
20	Standard table size Chess set	02
	<b>Ludo Set</b> Standard Ludo set	02
	Badminton poles, Badminton net, Rackets, shuttle Standard Badminton Racket Standard Badminton Poles Standard Badminton Net Standard Badminton Shuttles	01
	Carrem Board Standard Carrem Board aneous Carpenter Tool Consumable	02

Sr. No	Item Description	Specifications	Quantity
1	Electric planner	Size:3"	1
		Height, Width : 5"	
		Material: iron	
		Color: green	
		Length: 12"	
		Any Other:	
2	Stanley-Wood Hand Planner- 10" Made of	Size: 2"	1
	steel/iron	Height, Width: 3"	
		Material: steel iron	
		Color: black	
		Length: 10"	
		Any Other:	
3	Stanley-Wood Hand Planner- 10"	Size: 2"	1
•		Height, Width : 2 1/2"	
		Material: wooden	
		Color: grey	
		Length: 8"	
		Any Other:	
		Any Other.	
4	Electric Drill Machine	Size: 1/2"	1
		Height, Width : 6"	
		Material: plastic	
		Color: Blue	
		Length: 12"	
		Any Other:	
	Observation D. III Advantage	S: 4 /2	4
5	Charging Drill Machine	Size: 1/2"	1
		Height, Width: 6"	
		Material: plastic	
		Color: blue	
		Length: 10"	
		Any Other:	
7	Hand grander - 7"	Size: 7"	1
		Height, Width : 4"	
		Material: Plastic	
		Color: Grey	
		Length: 16"	
		Any Other:	
	Hand Carr	C: 10"	
8	Hand Saw-	Size: 18"	2
		Height, Width: 5"	
		Material: steel	
		Color:	
		Length: Any Other:	

	0.0 - 1:4	C: 20 N-	2
9	Malit	Size: 20 No	2
		Height, Width: 21/2	
		Material: iron steel	
		Color: black	
		Length:	
		_	
		Any Other:	
10	Zamboor	Size: 10 "	1
		Height, Width :	
		Material: iron steel	
		Color: black	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	
11	Drill Kit	Size: 2mm to 18mm	1
		Height, Width:	
		Material: HSS	
		Color: black	
		Length: 3-6	
		Any Other:	
12	Wood File	Size: 12 "	1
	Troca i ne	Height, Width : 1.25	_
		_	
		Material: cast iron	
		Color: black	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	
13	Wood Flate File	Size: 12 "	1
13	Wood Hate Hie	Height, Width: 1.25	_
		Material: cast iron	
		Color: black	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	
14	Wood Half Flate File	Size: 12 "	1
	Trood Hall Flate File		_
		Height, Width: 1.25	
		Material: cast iron	
		Color: black	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	
4.5	Charle Duill his CC N -	Ci 4+- O N	2
15	Star Drill bit-08 No	Size: 4 to 8 No	3
		Height, Width :	
		Material: steel	
		Color:	
		Length: 3"	
		Any Other:	

1.0	Charlet OC No.	C: 4 +- 0 N-	3
16	Star bit-06 No	Size: 4 to 8 No	3
		Height, Width :	
		Material: steel	
		Color:	
		Length: 3"	
		Any Other:	
		,	
17	Plair	Size: 2"	2
		Height, Width :	
		Material: stanly	
		Color: red	
		Length: 10"	
		Any Other:	
18	Screw Driver	Size: 6mm	2
		Height, Width:	_
		Material: iron	
		Color: black	
		Length: 12"	
		Any Other:	
19	Wrench	Size: 38mm	2
13	Wichen	Height, Width:	
		_	
		Material: steel	
		Color:	
		Length: 12"	
		Any Other:	
21	Glue (Movie Laith)	Size:	4
21	Gide (Wiovie Laitii)	Height, Width :	7
		Material:	
		Color: white	
		Length:	
		Any Other: 1KG	
22	3 Inch Screw (8 No.)	Size: 3"	2
	J 301011 (0 140.)	Height, Width :3"	
		Material: iron	
		Color: black	
		Length: 3"	
		Any Other:	
23	2.5 Inch Screw (8 No.)	Size: 2.5"	2
23	2.3 IIICII SCIEW (O NO.)		
		Height, Width :2.5"	
		Material: iron	
		Color: black	
		Length: 2.5"	
		Any Other:	
		·	

	0.1	c: all	
24	2 Inch Screw (8 No.)	Size: 2" Height, Width : 2" Material: iron Color: black Length : 2" Any Other:	2
25	1.5 Inch Screw (8 No.)	Size: 1 1/2" Height, Width: 1 1/2" Material: iron Color: black Length: 1 1/2" Any Other:	4
26	1.25 Inch Screw (8 No.)	Size: 1.25" Height, Width: 1.25" Material: iron Color: black Length: 1.25" Any Other:	4
27	1 Inch Screw (8 No.)	Size: 1" Height, Width: 1" Material: iron Color: black Length: 1" Any Other:	4
28	3/4" Inch Screw (8 No.)	Size: 3/4" Height, Width: 3/4" Material: iron Color: black Length: 3/4" Any Other:	5
29	5/8" Inch Screw (6 No.)	Size: 5/8" Height, Width: 5/8 " Material: iron Color: black Length: 5/8" Any Other:	1
30	1/2" Inch Screw (4 No.)	Size: 1/2" Height, Width: 1/2 " Material: iron Color: black Length: 1/2" Any Other:	1

31	Extension Lead 15 Ammpere (10 Meter Wire)	Size: 20m	1
		Height, Width :	
		Material: copper	
		Color: black	
		Length: 20m	
		Any Other:	
32	Air Blower (300 - 400 Watt)	Size:	1
		Height, Width :	
		Material: plastic	
		Color: red	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	
33	Meter Tape	Size: 16	2
		Height, Width :	
		Material: plastic	
		Color: red	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	
34	Wood Cheezil Set	Size: 1/2" to 1 1/2"	2
		Height, Width :	
		Material: HS	
		Color: Black	
		Length: 8"	
		Any Other:	
35	Tri Square- 16", 12" , 08"	Size: 8" to 16"	3
		Height, Width :	
		Material: steel	
		Color: silver	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	
36	Router Bit & Shofts	Size: 1/2"	2
		Height, Width:	
		Material: silver	
		Color:	
		Length:3"	
		Any Other:	
37	Spannel Tool Set	Size: 6 - 24	1
		Height, Width:	
		Material: steel	
		Color:	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	

20	D C III	C' - 2/4II	1
38	Paper Cutter	Size: 3/4"	1
		Height, Width :	
		Material: steel	
		Color: black	
		Length: 6"	
		Any Other:	
39	Axe Blade Set	Size: 1.25	1
		Height, Width :	
		Material: Steel	
		Color: black	
		Length: 14"	
		Any Other:	
40	Khat kash	Size: 10-50 cm	1
		Height, Width:	
		Material: Wooden	
		Color: grey	
		Length: 8"	
		Any Other:	
41	Hand Level (1 No. 2 Feets, 1 No. 1 Feet)	Size: 12-24"	2
		Height, Width : 2"	
		Material: almunium	
		Color: yellow	
		Length: 12-24"	
		Any Other:	
42	Bigger Tri Square	Size: 8"	1
		Height, Width :	
		Material: iron	
		Color: black	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	
43	Kateera	Size: 12"	1
		Height, Width :	
		Material: steel	
		Color: black	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	
44	Tesha	Size: 2 1/2"	1
		Height, Width : 4"	
		Material: iron	
		Color: black	
		Length: 5"	
		Any Other:	

45	Dah aat	C: 1/2	1
45	Punch set	Size: 1/2	3
		Height, Width :	
		Material: steel	
		Color: black	
		Length: 4"	
		Any Other:	
		Thy Other.	
46	Wice	Size: 3"	1
		Height, Width : 5"	
		Material: iron	
		Color: blackk	
		Length: 10"	
		Any Other:	
47	Claw Hammer	Size: 22 No	1
		Height, Width: 3"	_
		Material: steel	
		Color: black	
		Length: 14"	
		Any Other:	
48	Taper Stim	Size: 2"	2
40	Taper Stilli		2
		Height, Width :	
		Material: Iron	
		Color: black	
		Length: 5"	
		Any Other:	
40	o to plot	C: 211	1
49	Grip Plair	Size: 2"	1
		Height, Width : 3"	
		Material: steel	
		Color: white	
		Length: 8"	
		Any Other:	
	1		
50	2 Inch Nails (14 No.) (T Shape)	Size: 2"	1
		Height, Width :	
		Material: iron	
		Color: steel color	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	
		Any Other.	
51	2 Inch Nails (15 No.) (H Shape)	Size: 2"	1
		Height, Width :	
		Material: iron	
			1
		Color: steel color	

F.2	4 F Inch Nicila (4F Nic \ /T Chara)	C: 4 4 /2!!	0.5
52	1.5 Inch Nails (15 No.) (T Shape)	Size: 1 1/2" Height, Width: Material: iron Color: steel color Length: Any Other:	0.5
53	1.25 Inch Nails (17 No.) (T Shape)	Size: 1 1/2" Height, Width: Material: iron Color: steel color Length: Any Other:	0.5
54	1 Inch Nails (17 No.) (H Shape)	Size: 1" Height, Width: Material: iron Color: steel color Length: Any Other:	0.5
55	3/4 Inch Nails (20 No.) (T Shape)	Size: 3/4" Height, Width: Material: iron Color: steel color Length: Any Other:	0.5
56	2.5 Inch Steel Nails	Size: 2.5" Height, Width: Material: iron Color: steel color Length: Any Other:	4
57	2 Inch Steel Nails	Size: 2" Height, Width: Material: iron Color: steel color Length: Any Other:	4
58	1.5 Inch Steel Nails	Size: 1.5" Height, Width: Material: iron Color: steel color Length: Any Other:	2

60	1 Inch Steel Nails (17 No. ) (H Shape)  GMSA Elfy super Glue (50 Grams)	Size: 1" Height, Width: Material: iron Color: steel color Length: Any Other:  Size: 50 g Height, Width: Material: Color: Clear Length:	4
61	Sand stone	Any Other:  Size: 2:"  Height, Width: 1.25  Material: sand  Color: grey  Length:	1
62	Diamond Disk	Any Other:  Size: 4" Height, Width: Material: Color: white Length: Any Other:	1
63	Chiesel Set	Size: Height, Width: Material: Color: Length: Any Other:	1
64	Tool Kit Bag (Size : 24" x 12")	Size: 24" Height, Width :10" Material: Color: black Length: 24" Any Other:	2

LOT#	OT#03 Sanitary Items		
S.No	Name of item with Specification		Quantity
1.	Washbasin Mixer	Size: standard Height, Width : 200 x 150	
		mm Material: stainless steel	32

		<u> </u>	
		Color : silver	
		Length: 250 mm	
		Any Other:	
2.		Size:	
۷.			
		Height, Width: 10.4 x 11.2	
		Cm	
		Material: plaxtic + metal	
	Bib Cock (Double)	Color: silver	
		Length: 14 cm	
		Any Other:	37
3.		Size: 2.5 inch	
5.			
		Height, Width: .75 in x .75	
		in	
		Material: staainless steel	
		Color: silver	
		Length: 2.5 inch	
	Tee Cock (Long)	Any Other:	31
	355 (-56)	Size: standard	
4.			
		Height, Width: 56mm	
		Material: Plastic	
		Color: white	
		Length: 56mm	
	Washbasin Waste pipe	Any Other:	59
5.		Size:	
Э.			
		Height, Width: 2 in	
		Material: plastic	
		Color: silver	
		Length: 2 in	
		Longin. Z in	
	FO (English Commode) Flush Button		125
6	FO (English Commode) Flush Button	Any Other:	125
6.	FO (English Commode) Flush Button	Any Other: Size: 32mm	125
6.	FO (English Commode) Flush Button	Any Other: Size: 32mm Height, Width :	125
6.	FO (English Commode) Flush Button	Any Other: Size: 32mm Height, Width: Material: stainless steel	125
6.	IFO (English Commode) Flush Button	Any Other: Size: 32mm Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver	125
6.		Any Other: Size: 32mm Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length:	125
6.	FO (English Commode) Flush Button  Washbasin Waste	Any Other: Size: 32mm Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver	125 40
		Any Other: Size: 32mm Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length:	
6. 7.		Any Other: Size: 32mm Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other: Size:	
		Any Other: Size: 32mm Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other: Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4	
		Any Other: Size: 32mm Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other: Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm;	
		Any Other: Size: 32mm Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other: Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics	
		Any Other: Size: 32mm Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other: Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white	
	Washbasin Waste	Any Other:  Size: 32mm  Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white Length: 47.6 cm	40
		Any Other: Size: 32mm Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other: Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white	
7.	Washbasin Waste	Any Other:  Size: 32mm  Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white Length: 47.6 cm Any Other:	40
	Washbasin Waste	Any Other:  Size: 32mm  Height, Width:  Material: stainless steel  Color: silver  Length:  Any Other:  Size:  Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4  cm;  Material: ceramics  Color: white  Length: 47.6 cm  Any Other:  Size:	40
7.	Washbasin Waste	Any Other:  Size: 32mm  Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white Length: 47.6 cm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width:, .5 in	40
7.	Washbasin Waste	Any Other:  Size: 32mm  Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white Length: 47.6 cm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width:, .5 in Material: plastic	40
7.	Washbasin Waste	Any Other:  Size: 32mm  Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white Length: 47.6 cm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width:, .5 in Material: plastic Color: white	40
7.	Washbasin Waste  WC Flush Tank	Any Other:  Size: 32mm  Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white Length: 47.6 cm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width:, .5 in Material: plastic Color: white Length: 6.4 inch	40 36
7.	Washbasin Waste	Any Other:  Size: 32mm  Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white Length: 47.6 cm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width:, .5 in Material: plastic Color: white	40
7.	Washbasin Waste  WC Flush Tank	Any Other:  Size: 32mm  Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white Length: 47.6 cm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width:, .5 in Material: plastic Color: white Length: 6.4 inch	40 36
7.	Washbasin Waste  WC Flush Tank	Any Other:  Size: 32mm  Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white Length: 47.6 cm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width:, .5 in Material: plastic Color: white Length: 6.4 inch Any Other: Size:	40 36
7.	Washbasin Waste  WC Flush Tank	Any Other:  Size: 32mm  Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white Length: 47.6 cm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width:, .5 in Material: plastic Color: white Length: 6.4 inch Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 2 x 12 inch	40 36
7.	Washbasin Waste  WC Flush Tank	Any Other:  Size: 32mm  Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white Length: 47.6 cm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width:, .5 in Material: plastic Color: white Length: 6.4 inch Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 2 x 12 inch Material: blue	40 36
7.	Washbasin Waste  WC Flush Tank	Any Other:  Size: 32mm  Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white Length: 47.6 cm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width:, .5 in Material: plastic Color: white Length: 6.4 inch Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 2 x 12 inch Material: blue Color: white	40 36
7.	Washbasin Waste  WC Flush Tank	Any Other:  Size: 32mm  Height, Width: Material: stainless steel Color: silver Length: Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 37.5 x 14.4 cm; Material: ceramics Color: white Length: 47.6 cm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width:, .5 in Material: plastic Color: white Length: 6.4 inch Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 2 x 12 inch Material: blue	40 36

			1
10.		Size:	
		Height, Width: 11 x 7 in	
		Material: staainless steel	
1		Color: silver	
		Length: 11 in	
	Washbasin side pillar cock	Any Other:	1
			_
11.		Size: 11.1/4" x 36"	
		Height, Width :	
		Material: PVC	
		Color: blue	
		Length:	
	Connection pipe	Any Other:	14
12.		Size: standard	
1		Height, Width : 18 in + 24	
		in pair	
		Material: steel	
		Color: silver	
		Length: 18 & 24 in	
	Course connection size FF		40
	Geyser connection pipe 55	Any Other:	18
13.		Size:	
		Height, Width: 100 x	
1		180mm	
1		Material: stainless steel	
1		Color: silver	
		Length: 125mm	
	Shower miver		24
	Shower mixer	Any Other:	24
14.		Size: standard	
		Height, Width : 200 x 150	
		mm	
		Material: stainless steel	
		Color : silver	
		Length: 250 mm	
	Sink mixer (Kitchen)	Any Other:	18
	billy mixel (kitelien)		10
15.		Size:	
1		Height, Width : 30" x 14"	
		Material: ceramics	
		Color: white	
		Length: 30"	
	CL Boch (English Commode) Flush Tank set	Any Other:	30
16.		Size:	
1		Height, Width: 48" x 36"	
		Material: steel	
		Color: silver	
1		Length: 48"	
1	Bath Shower		45
<u> </u>	Datii Silowei	Any Other:	43
17.		Size:	
		Height, Width :, 12mm	
		Material:	
1		polytetrafluoroethylene	
		Color: white	
1		Length: 12m	
	Tifflon Tape	Any Other:	20 Dozen
	інноп тарс		20 002611
18.		Size:	
		Height, Width :	
1		J ,	
		Material nlastic hottle filled	
	Silicone Bottle	Material: plastic bottle filled with silicon	2 Dozen
	Ciliana Battle		2.0

	1	h	1
		Color: white blue	
		Length: 10"	
		Any Other:	
19.		Size: 8 no	
		Height, Width: 1.5"	
		Material: steel	
		Color: silver	
	,	Length: 1.5 inch	
	Screw - 1 1/2 Inch (8 no)	Any Other:	2 Packet
20.		Size: 8 no	
		Height, Width : 2"	
		Material: steel	
		Color: silver	
		Length: 2 inch	
	Screw - 2" Inch (8 no)	Any Other:	2 Packet
21.		Size: 10 no	
		Height, Width : 1.5"	
		Material: steel	
		Color: silver	
	<b>,</b>	Length: 1.5 inch	
	Screw - 1 1/2 Inch (10 no)	Any Other:	1 Packet
22.		Size:	
1		Height, Width: 1.5 inch	
		Material: stainless steel	
		Color: silver	
	L	Length: 1.5 inch	
	Steel Nail 1 1/2 Inch	Any Other:	2 Packet
23.		Size:	
		Height, Width : 2 inch	
		Material: stainless steel	
		Color: silver	
	6. 14. 3.28.	Length: 2 inch	2.5
	Steel Nail 2" Inch	Any Other:	2 Packet
24.		Size:	
		Height, Width :	
		Material: 2 metal tubes	
		Color: white and black	
		Length:	
	Magic	•	2 Dozen
	Magic	Any Other:	ב טטצפוו
25.		Size:	
		Height, Width : 1" x .25"	
		Material: stainless steel	
		Color: silver	
		Length: 1"	
	CP Nipple 1" Inch	•	2 Dozen
<u> </u>	CL MINDET HIGH	Any Other:	2 002611
26.		Size:	
		Height, Width: 1.5" x .5"	
		Material: stainless steel	
		Color: silver	
		Length: 1.5"	
	CP Nipple 1 1/2 Inch		2 Dozen
		Any Other:	ב טטבפוו
27 a.		Size:	
		Height, Width: 3.3 x 1.55	
		inches	
	Spindle (Master)	Material: brass	1 Dozen
<u> </u>	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		

	T	<b>L</b>	
		Color: golden	
		Length: 16.8 "	
		Any Other:	
27 b.		Size:	
		Height, Width: 3.3 x 1.55	
		inches	
		Material: brass	
		Color: golden	
		Length: 16.8 "	
	Spindle (Sonex)	Any Other:	1 Dozen
27 c.		Size:	
2, 0.		Height, Width: 3.3 x 1.55	
		inches	
		Material: brass	
		Color: golden	
		Length: 16.8 "	
	 Spindle (Faisal)	Any Other:	1 Dozen
	ppinale (Laisai)	- i	T DOTEIL
28 a.		Size:	
		Height, Width :140x20mm	
		Material:	
		Color: green	
	L	Length: 360mm	
	Spindle Head (Master)	Any Other:	1 Dozen
28 b.		Size:	
		Height, Width :140x20mm	
		Material:	
		Color: white	
		Length: 360mm	
	Spindle Head (Sonex)	Any Other:	1 Dozen
28 c.		Size:	
		Height, Width :140x20mm	
		Material:	
		Color: black	
		Length: 360mm	
	Spindle Head (Faisal)	Any Other:	1 Dozen
29.		Size:	
]		Height, Width : 2m. 1,5m	
		Material:stainless steel	
		Color: silver	
		Length: 2m	
	Connection pipe (CP Chain)	Any Other:	7 Dozen
30.		Size:	, 552011
30.		Height, Width : 1"	
		Material: alloy	
		Color: grey	
		Length: 4"	
	Ball Valve 1" Inch	Any Other:	1 Dozen
24	Pair varve 1 mon	- i	I DOZEII
31.		Size:	
		Height, Width: 0.75"	
		Material: alloy	
		Color: grey	
	D-11374 - 27411 1	Length: 4"	4.5
	Ball Valve 3/4" Inch	Any Other:	1 Dozen
32.		Size:	
	Ball Valve 1/2" Inch	Height, Width : .5"	1 Dozen

		<u> </u>	
		Material: alloy	
		Color: grey	
		Length: 4"	
		Any Other:	
33.		Size:	
33.		Height, Width : 2"	
		Material: PVC	
		Color:	
		Length: 3m	
	PVC Tape 2" Inch	Any Other:	1 Dozen
34.		Size: 3/4"	
		Height, Width: 5.51 x 5.51	
		in	
		Material: SS	
		Color: silver and orange	
		Length: 11.02 in	4.5
	Float Valve 3/4" Inch	Any Other:	1 Dozen
35.		Size: 1"	
		Height, Width : 5.51 x 5.51	
		in	
		Material: SS	
		Color: silver and orange	
		Length: 11.02 in	
	Float Valve 1"	Any Other:	1 Dozen
	loat valve 1	<u> </u>	1 Dozen
36.		Size:	
		Height, Width: 1 ft x .5 in	
		Material: metal	
		Color: orange	
		Length: 1 ft	
	Hand Hacksaw Blade 1 feet	Any Other:	2 Dozen
37.		Size:	
		Height, Width: 1",	
		Material:plastic	
		Color: white	
	D. J.D.	Length:	10.5
	Rawal Plug	Any Other:	10 Dozen
38.		Size:	
		Height, Width :	
		Material:	
		Color:	
		Length:	
	Geyser Safety Valve 3/4 Inch	Any Other:	3 Dozen
39.		Size:	3 2 3 2 3
39.			
		Height, Width: 1x1 inches	
		Material: stainless steel	
		Color: silver	
		Length: 1"	
	Geyser Safety Valve 1" Inch	Any Other:	3 Dozen
40.		Size:	
		Height, Width :, 24nn	
		Material: Foam	
		Color: white	
	Double Face Tane	Length: 3 m	10
1	Double Face Tape	Any Other:	18

41.		Size:	
		Height, Width: 38.5 cm x	
		8.1 cm	
		Material: ceramic	
		Color: transparent and blue	
		Length: 1.35 ft	
	Water Filter Aqua USA	Any Other:	6
42.		Size:	
		Height, Width :	
		Material:	
		Color:	
		Length:	
	FO (English Commode) Flush Set	Any Other:	4 Dozen
43.		Size:	
		Height, Width: .75"	
		Material: plastic	
		Color: silver	
		Length: 1.5 inches	_
	CL Boch (English Commode) Flush Button	Any Other:	5 Dozen
44.		Size:	
		Height, Width:	
		Material: plastic	
		Color: yellow	
		Length:	
	PPRC-Prp Heater (Dry Machine)	Any Other:	1
45.		Size:	
		Height, Width : 1-1/2 inch	
		Material: silver	
		Color: silver	
	Course Heaten was als (On a size Key)	Length: 2 inch	4
	Geyser Heater wrench (Opening Key)	Any Other:	1
46.		Size: 36 inches	
		Height, Width: 36 inches	
		Material: alloy	
		Color: black	
		Length: 36 inches	
	Door Closer		10
	DOOL CLOSEL	Any Other:	10
47.		Size:	
		Height, Width: 12mm	
		Material: stainless steel	
		Color: silver	
		Length: 12 mm	
	Wash Basin Mixtures (Nut Bolt)	Any Other:	2 Dozen
	evasii basiii iviintai es (ivat boit)		Z DOZEII
48.		Size:	
		Height, Width: 15.8mm	
		Material: rubber	
		Color: white	
		Length:	
	Tea-Cock Washer (Rubber Washer)	Any Other:	6 Dozen
49.	(	Size:	
49.			
		Height, Width : 15.8mm	
		Material: rubber	
		Color: white	
		Length:	
	Basin Mixer Washer (Rubber Washer)	Any Other:	6 Dozen
	\ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \	, - ····	

		0:	
50.		Size:	
		Height, Width :3mm/0.12" Material:Rubber	
		Color: white	
	Mateur Filter NA/acheur / Durbber NA/acheur	Length:	2 Danes
	Water Filter Washer (Rubber Washer)	Any Other:	3 Dozen
51.		Flexible transparent garden	
		pipe	
		High quality	
	Rubber Pipe	Length 200ft	
		Length 2001t	1
52.		100 liters - large industrial	
32.		_	
		dustbin. • Height without lid:	
		about 30 inch • Height with	
		lid: about 32 inch • Inside	
		max. Length x width : about	
		16 x 16 inch • Weight : about	
		6 kg • With 2 wheels of 8	
	Dustbin Large	inch dia.	
			8
53.		25 Ltr capacity, Elegant	
		Design with Durable strength,	
	Dustbin Small	Material: Plastic, Dustbin	
		Have Dome with Push Flap	24
54.	Plastic Water tub + cup		
	·	As per standards	12+12

S.No	Name of item with Specification		Quantity
1.	Ceiling light 12 watt 5 inch Round	Size: 5 Inches Material: Plastic Lumins: 650-700 Color: White (6500k)	1235
2.	LED Driver 36 Watt	Material: Metal Case (Antishock) Length: approx 4-5 inches Ip: IP65 Water Proof case with Connector and complete setup	231
3.	Fire Extinguisher for Power Room	Class B , Poweder Based, Safe for Electrical Equipment. The most common is the multipurpose dry chemical type, which is used for Class A, B, and C fires, Standard dry powder , Size: 5A	
4.	Rubber Mat for Power Room (4X8 feet)	Size: 4 ' x 8 ' Material: Rubber strands/Synthetic of good	13

		quality	
	CAAD Links and Give 5 5 5 1	Color: Grey	27
5.	SMD Light open fitting 5x5 Inch	Size: 5 inch x 5 inch	27
		Material: Metal	
		Lumins: 900-1050 lumins	
		Color: White (6500k)	
		Power: 12-14 watts	
6.	SMD LIGHT 7" Inch Round Open	Size: 7 inch	39
		Material: Metal	
		Lumins: 1450-1700 lumins	
		Color: White (6500k)	
	5.45.44.5	Power: 20-22 watts	407
7.	SMD Light Round 5"	Size: 5 inch	107
		Material: Metal	
		Lumins: 900-950 lumins	
		Color: White (6500k)	
		Power: 12-14 watts	
8.	Control Wire 2.5mm 6 Core	Size: 2.5 mm, 6 core	170
		Material: Pure Copper with	
		high quality insulation.	
		Length: 170 Feets	
		Note : should be of fulll guage	
9.	Ceiling Light 2x2 feet	Size: 2' x 2'	20
		Material: Metal	
		Lumins: 3550-3650 lumins	
		Color: White (6500k)	
		Power: 40 -42 watts	
10.	LED Tube Light 2 Feet length	Size: 70*27*600mm	26
		Material: PC	
		Lumins: 1600-1650 Lumens	
		Color: White (6500k)	
		Length: 2 Feet	
		CRI:80	
		IP:IP20	
11.	Exhaust Fan Rectangle 9x12 Inch	Size: 10-12 inch	6
		Material: Plastic	
		Power: 45-55 Watts	
		Color: White	
		Air Delivery: 20-22 m3/min	
		Capcitor Type	
		RPM: 1300-1400	
		Pure Copper: 99.99%	
12.	Exhaust Fan Rectangle 8 Inch Round	Size: 8-10 inch	30
		Material: Plastic	
		Power: 30-32 Watts	
		Color: White	
		Air Delivery: 13-14 m3/min	
		Capcitor Type	
		RPM: 1300-1400	
		Pure Copper: 99.99%	
13.	Exhaust Fan Rectangle 14x14 Inch	Size: 13-14 inch	11
	1	Material: Die Casted	

		Alluminum (Epoxy Coated) Power: 35-45 Watts Color: Black / Grey Capcitor Type RPM: 1200-1500 Pure Copper: 99.99%	
		Vibration Free Operation	
		·	
14.	Exhaust Fan Rectangle 8x12 Inch	Size: 8-10 inch Material: Die Casted Alluminum (Epoxy Coated) Color: Black / Grey Capcitor Type RPM: 1000-1200 Pure Copper: 99.99% Vibration Free Operation	8
15.	SMD Light 8 Inch Round	Size: 8 Inch Material: Metal Lumins: 1800-1900 Lumens Color: White (6500k) Power: 23-26 watts	30
16.	Exhaust Fan Rectangle 18 Inch (Metal)	Size: 17-18 inch Material: Die Casted Alluminum (Epoxy Coated) Color: Black / Grey Capcitor Type RPM: 1350-1750 Pure Copper: 99.99% Vibration Free Operation	2
17.	LED Tube Light 4 Feet Length 18 watt	Size: 70*27*1200mm  Material: PC Lumins: 2950-3050 Lumens Color: White (6500k) Length: 4 Feet CRI:80 IP:IP20	34
18.	Bulb 5 watt (Green and Blue Color)	Material: Plastic Lumins: 80-350 Lumens Color: Green/Blue	45
19.	Exhaust Fan Rectangle 9 Inch Round	Size: 8-10 inch Material: Die Casted Alluminum (Epoxy Coated) Color: Black / Grey Capcitor Type RPM: 1350-1750 Pure Copper: 99.99% Vibration Free Operation	6
20.	Exhaust Fan Rectangle 9x9 Inch	Size: 9-10 inch Material: Plastic Power: 30-35 Watts Color: White Air Delivery: 13-14 m3/min Capcitor Type	2

	T	<u> </u>	
		RPM: 1300-1400	
		Pure Copper: 99.99%	
21.	Wall Lamp LED 30 Watt	Material: Glass & Metal Lumins: 3000 lumens Color: White (6500k) Design: Spiral	22
22.	Single Core 240 sq.mm termination kit with cable lug	90EA	90
23.	Cable Gland	240mm (Brass)	30
Electric	al Items Minor Tools		
1	Circuit Bracker single pole10 Amp	Size: Height, Width: 85mm, 36mm Material: thermal magnetic Lumins: Color: white Length: 75mm Any Other:	24
2	Circuit Bracker single pole 20 Amp	Size: Height, Width : 85mm, 36mm Material: thermal magnetic Lumins: Color: white Length: 75mm Any Other:	24
3	Circuit Bracker single pole 16 Amp	Size: Height, Width: 85mm, 36mm Material: thermal magnetic Lumins: Color: white Length: 75mm Any Other:	24
4	Circuit Bracker single pole 32 Amp	Size: Height, Width: 85mm, 36mm Material: thermal magnetic Lumins: Color: white Length: 75mm Any Other:	24
5	Circuit Bracker Three pole 63 Amp	Size: Height, Width: 85mm, 54mm Material: thermal magnetic Lumins: Color: white Length: 77.5mm Any Other:	12

6	MCCB Three Pole 30 Amp	Size:	10
		Height, Width: h130 x w76.2	
		x d70mm	
		Material: glass-polyester	
		Lumins: 100	
		Color: grey	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	
7	MCCB Three Pole 40 Amp	Size:	10
	Wieds Timeer die 107mmp	Height, Width : h130 x w76.2	10
		x d70mm	
		Material: glass-polyester	
		Lumins: 100	
		Color: grey	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	
8	MCCB Three Pole 60 Amp	Size:	10
		Height, Width: h130 x w76.2	
		x d70mm	
		Material: glass-polyester	
		Lumins: 100	
		Color: grey	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	
9	MCCB Three Pole 100 Amp	Size:	10
		Height, Width : h130 x w76.2	
		x d70mm	
		Material: glass-polyester	
		Lumins: 100	
		Color: grey	
		Length:	
		_	
4.0	Floridistry 400	Any Other:	40
10	Flood Lights 100 watt	Size:	12
		Height, Width: 15cm, 20 cm	
		Material: aluminum	
		Lumins: 700-1300	
		Color: black	
		Length: 20cm	
		Any Other:	
11	Flood Lights 200	Size:	8
		Height, Width: 15cm, 20 cm	
		Material: aluminum	
		Lumins: 700-1300	
		Color: black	
		Length: 20cm	
		Any Other:	
		Any other.	
1		ı l	

_	L		
12	Flood Lights 30 watt	Size:	15
		Height, Width: 15cm, 20 cm	
		Material: aluminum	
		Lumins: 700-1300	
		Color: black	
		Length: 20cm	
		Any Other:	
13	Insulation tape red ,yellow ,blue, black	Size:	72
13	insulation tape rea ,yellow ,black	Height, Width :, 19mm	72
		Material: PVC	
		Lumins:	
		Color: red blue yellow blue	
		black	
		Length: 33m	
		Any Other: thickness 0.13mm	
14	Switch Board MKI Brand (White, Standard size 7x4	Size: 7x4	24
	Inch) 6+2	Height, Width: 7 inches, 4	
		inches	
		Material: Plastic	
		Lumins:	
		Color: white	
		Length:4 inches	
		Any Other:	
15	Switch Board MKI Brand (White, Standard size 4x4	Size: 4x4 in	24
	Inch) 3+1	Height, Width 4x4 in :	
		Material : Plastic	
		Lumins:	
		Color: white	
		Length: 4 in	
		_	
		Any Other:	
16	Light plug socket MKI Brand White	Size:	40
-		Height, Width : 55mm *	
		44mm * 31mm	
		Material: Plastic	
		Lumins:	
		Color: white	
		Length: 55mm	
		Any Other:	
17	Power plug socket MKI Brand	Size:	30
		Height, Width :	
		Material:	
		Lumins:	
		Color:	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	

	T		
18	3 pin Power male plug	Size: Height, Width: 49.4 * 38 mm Material: ceramic Lumins: Color: white Length: 84 mm Any Other:	36
19	2 pin male plug	Size: Height, Width: 6cm x 4 cm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: Any Other:	24
20	MC (Magnetic Contactor) 220 Volts Coil 450 Amp	Size: Height, Width: 60 x 45 mm Material: thermosetting plastics Lumins: Color: Length: 86mm Any Other:	2
21	indicater light round red ,yellow ,blue	Size: Height, Width: 50*30*30mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: red yellow blue Length: 50 mm Any Other:	20 Each
22	Control wire 1.5mm Red,Yellow,Blue, Black	Size: Height, Width: Material: copper Lumins: Color: Red,Yellow,Blue, Black Length: 90 m Any Other:	1 Roll each
23	Folding stair 10 feet length	Size: Height, Width: Material: almunium Lumins: Color: silver Length: 10 ft Any Other:	1

	Т	1	
24	Cable 3/029 Red+Black	Size: Height, Width: Material: copper PVC Lumins: Color: Red & black Length: 90 meters Any Other:	05 Each
25	Cable7/029 Red+Black	Size: Height, Width: Material: copper PVC Lumins: Color: Red & black Length: 90 meters Any Other:	10 Each
26	Cable 7/36 Red+Black	Size: Height, Width: Material: copper PVC Lumins: Color: Red & black Length: 90 meters Any Other:	5 Each
27	Cable 7/44 Red+Black	Size: Height, Width: Material: copper PVC Lumins: Color: Red & black Length: 90 meters Any Other:	5 Each
28	Duct patti 3/4 inch	Size: Height, Width:, .75 inch Material: uPVC Lumins: Color: white Length: 3m Any Other:	48
29	Duct patti 01 inch	Size: Height, Width:, 1 inch Material: uPVC Lumins: Color: white Length: 3m Any Other:	48

30	Steel Nail ( Sizes: 1 inch , 1.5 inch , 2 inch )	Size:	03 Pack Each
30	Steel Wall ( Sizes. 1 men , 1.5 men , 2 men )	Height, Width: 1, 1.5,2 inches	OS FACK LACIT
		Material: steel	
		Lumins:	
		Color: silver	
		Length: 1, 1.5, 2 inches	
		Any Other:	
31	12 volt DC pump (160 Watt)	Size:	1
		Height, Width: 3.15 x 3.15	
		inches	
		Material:Acrylonitrile	
		Butadiene Styrene	
		Lumins:	
		Color: silver orange	
		Length: 7.48 inch	
		Any Other:	
32	Thembal (Size: 10mm, 25mm, 35mm, 50mm, 85mm,		24 Each
]	120mm,185mm, 250mm)	Height, Width: 10,25,35,50,85,	
		120,185,250 mm	
		Material: staainless steel	
		Lumins:	
		Color: silver	
		Length:	
		Any Other:	
		L.	
33	Dimmer (White in Color)	Size:	50
33	Dimmer (White in Color)	Height, Width: 260x72mm	50
33	Dimmer (White in Color)		50
33	Dimmer (White in Color)	Height, Width: 260x72mm	50
33	Dimmer (White in Color)	Height, Width : 260x72mm Material: plastic	50
33	Dimmer (White in Color)	Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins:	50
33	Dimmer (White in Color)	Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white	50
33	Dimmer (White in Color)	Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm	50
33	Dimmer (White in Color)  Heat gun	Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm	1
		Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other:	
		Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other: Size:	
		Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other: Size: Height, Width: 201mm x	
		Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 201mm x 86mm	
		Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 201mm x 86mm Material: Special plastic +	
		Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 201mm x 86mm Material: Special plastic + metal Lumins:	
		Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 201mm x 86mm Material: Special plastic + metal Lumins: Color: black yellow	
		Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 201mm x 86mm Material: Special plastic + metal Lumins: Color: black yellow Length: 238 mm	
34	Heat gun	Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 201mm x 86mm Material: Special plastic + metal Lumins: Color: black yellow Length: 238 mm Any Other:	1
		Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 201mm x 86mm Material: Special plastic + metal Lumins: Color: black yellow Length: 238 mm Any Other: Size:	
34	Heat gun	Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 201mm x 86mm Material: Special plastic + metal Lumins: Color: black yellow Length: 238 mm Any Other: Size: Height, Width: 26.5 x 19MM	1
34	Heat gun	Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 201mm x 86mm Material: Special plastic + metal Lumins: Color: black yellow Length: 238 mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 26.5 x 19MM Material: ceramic	1
34	Heat gun	Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 201mm x 86mm Material: Special plastic + metal Lumins: Color: black yellow Length: 238 mm Any Other: Size: Height, Width: 26.5 x 19MM Material: ceramic Lumins:	1
34	Heat gun	Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 201mm x 86mm Material: Special plastic + metal Lumins: Color: black yellow Length: 238 mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 26.5 x 19MM Material: ceramic Lumins: Color: red	1
34	Heat gun	Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 201mm x 86mm Material: Special plastic + metal Lumins: Color: black yellow Length: 238 mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 26.5 x 19MM Material: ceramic Lumins: Color: red Length: 39MM	1
34	Heat gun	Height, Width: 260x72mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 210mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 201mm x 86mm Material: Special plastic + metal Lumins: Color: black yellow Length: 238 mm Any Other:  Size: Height, Width: 26.5 x 19MM Material: ceramic Lumins: Color: red	1

36	Sheltor Box 4x4 inches	Size: Height, Width: 4 x 4 inches Material: silver Lumins: Color: silver Length: 4 inch Any Other:	50 piece
37	Shelter Box 4x6 inches	Size: Height, Width: 4 x 6 inches Material: silver Lumins: Color: silver Length: 4 inch Any Other:	24 piece
38	Fuse (Stabilizer) 10 Amp	Size: Height, Width: 4.65 x 1.22 inches Material: alloy Lumins: Color: silver Length: 7.48 inch Any Other:	24
39	WD 40	Size: Height, Width: 9.88 inches x 3 inches Material: Lumins: Color: blue Length: 9.88 inches Any Other:	6
40	American Screw (Size: 1" , 1-1/2", and 2" Inch )	Size: Height, Width: Material: steel Lumins: Color: grey Length: 1", 1-1/2", and 2" Inch Any Other:	6 Pack each
41	Silicon	Size: Height, Width: Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: not given Any Other:	12

42	PVC Pipe 3/4 inch	Size: Height, Width: 3/4 inch Material: PVC Lumins: Color: white Length: 3m Any Other:	24
43	PVC band + socket 3/4 inch	Size: Height, Width: 3/4 inch Material: PVC Lumins: Color: white Length: Any Other:	24 Each
44	LED Tube Light ELCW4	Size: Height, Width: 1200*24*70mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 4 ft Any Other:	12
45	Sadle Different Size	Size: Height, Width: Material: leather Lumins: Color: brown + black Length: Any Other:	5 Packs
46	Acid for Batteries	Size: Height, Width: 1.5 liter bottle Material: H2SO4 Lumins: Color: transparent Length: Any Other:	150
47	Gyeser Heater with Thermostate (Rod) 1500 Watt	Size: Height, Width: 9, 2.5 inches Material: Copper Lumins: Color: gold brown Length: 9 in Any Other:	24

			-
48	Industrial Socket 32 Amp (5 Points Red in Color)	Size: Height, Width: 152mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: Red Length: 50mm Any Other:	10
49	Industrial Socket 60 Amp (5 Points Red in Color)	Size: Height, Width: 160mm Material: plastic Lumins: Color: Red Length: 55mm Any Other:	5
50	Duck Patti 3/4"	Size: Height, Width:, .75 inch Material: uPVC Lumins: Color: white Length: 3m Any Other:	24
51	Rawal Plug Plastic	Size: 7mm 8mm 10mm Height, Width: Material: plastic Lumins: Color: white Length: 7mm 8mm 10mm Any Other:	30 Pack
52	Safety Gloves	Size: Height, Width: Material: "Thin" synthetic insulation Lumins: Color: skin Length: Any Other:	3
53	Safety Helmet (For Electricians)	Size: 12 - 18 inches Height, Width: 12 - 18 inches Material: Lumins: Color: white Length: Any Other:	3

54	Link Rod Made of Highly Insulated Fiber (12 Feets)	Size: Height, Width: 2 in Material: glass fiber Lumins: Color: white Length: 12 ft Any Other:	2
55	Drill Machine 500 Watt	Size: Height, Width: 7.2 x 25.5 cm Material: special material Lumins: Color: red black Length: 26.5cm Any Other:	1
56	Safety Shoes for Electricians	Size: Height, Width: Material: steel toe leather Lumins: Color: dark brown Length: according to size Any Other:	2
57	Safety Shoes for Mason	Size: Height, Width: Material: steel toe leather Lumins: Color: dark brown Length: according to size Any Other:	1
58	Stand by UPS (1000 Watt)	Size: Height, Width: 9 x 2 in Material: plastic metal Lumins: Color: black Length: 24 in Any Other:	2
59	Cable Marker (A to Z in Alphabets and 0 to 9 for Numeric) 1.5 mm	Size: Height, Width: 1.5 mm Material: PVC Lumins: Color: yellow Length: Any Other:	1 Pack Each

			1
60	Double Tape	Size: Height, Width: 0.03 in Material: polymeric film Lumins: Color: white Length: 3m Any Other:	6 Packs
61	Steel Measuring Tap (Marked in Feets,Inches) 20 Feets	Size: Height, Width: 1.5 x 2 in Material: steel Lumins: Color: blue orange Length: 20 feet Any Other:	3
62	Steel Measuring Tap (Marked in Feets,Inches) 50 Feets	Size: Height, Width: 3 x 3 in Material: steel Lumins: Color: red blue Length: 50 ft Any Other:	1
63	Safety Helmet for High Delegation Visits (Grey / White in Color)	Size: Height, Width: 12 - 18 in Material: plastic + metal Lumins: Color: grey + white Length: Any Other:	
64	Generator Filter Remover	Size: Height, Width: Material: Lumins: Color: Length: Any Other:	2
65	Safety Belt for Electricians	Size: small med large Height, Width: Material: nylon Lumins: Color: orange Length: Any Other:	1

			,
66	Hand Hacksaw Blade 1 Feet	Size: Height, Width: 1 Feet x 1/2 Inc Material: metal Lumins: Color: black & orange Length: Any Other:	12
67	HackSaw Frame with Blade 01 Feet	Size: standard Height, Width: 12 in Material: metal Lumins: Color: orange Length: 12 inches Any Other:	1
68	Knife Cutter	Size: Height, Width: 12 cm Material: metal + plastic Lumins: Color: blue Length: 12 cm Any Other:	5
69	Water Proof Light Sensor 220 Volts (For Security Lights)	Size: Height, Width: 10 x 10 cm Material: Lumins: Color: Length: 10 cm Any Other:	20
70	Hydraulic Suction Pipe 3/4 Inch	Size: Height, Width: 3/4 in Material: PVC Lumins: Color: Green Length: 3 m Any Other:	1
71	Breaker Box (Single )	Size: Height, Width: 2x 3 in Material: aluminium Lumins: Color: white Length: 6 in Any Other:	12

72	Breaker Box (Capacity 06 Breakers )	Size:	12
		Height, Width 6 x 8 in:	
		Material: aluminum and	
		copper.	
		Lumins:	
		Color: off white	
		Length: 8 in	
		Any Other:	

## Note:

- 1. PAF-IAST may re-adjust the quantities within the total quantities specified against the specifications of same genre in any of the Lots.
- 2. The Bidder shall indicate in their offer,
  - a. detailed specifications of their offered product(s),
  - b. standard accessories,
  - c. make and origin, as part of confirming Compliance as per the format given in Form D.
- 3. The Unit Price, Total Bid Price, and Additional Warranty Price of the quoted items shall be indicated as per the given format in Form G.

## **Section 5b: Special Terms and Conditions**

#### Standard

- The goods supplied must be capable of functioning properly under the climatic conditions of Haripur.
- There shall be no deviation from specification and country of make as provided with each item. In case of any ambiguity in specification/ accessories needed for the full functioning of the equipment, the firm must clear it with the Procurement Committee. However, the decision of the Procurement Committee will be final.
- The goods with standard accessories supplied under this tender shall confirm to the standard maintenance in the technical specification.
- Visit to already installed and operational equipment if required as per Section 5, shall be provided within the time specified and unless otherwise specified by the Purchaser, at no expense to the Institute. The PAF-IAST may ask the bidders to carry out testing/analysis of samples (to be provided) to evaluate the performance of already installed and operational unit of similar specifications.

#### **Training**

• The firm supplying the item/ equipment(s) will demonstrate the operation/ working of the supplied goods to the satisfaction of PAF- IAST and provide training. Suppliers are advised to provide details on formal training for the LOT(s) covering aspects as mentioned below, but not limited to, as required in Form – E (Section 3).

	LOT(s)		
Level	1 to 4		
Basic	Demonstrate the operations/ working to end users; Identify the do's and don'ts; and		
	aspects deem necessary for long-life functioning of supplied goods.		
Hands-on	Demonstrate technical features; Elaborate technical configuration(s) performed for		
	integration with the overall setup; Documented guidelines for generating reports using		
	software and/ or systems' interface		
Advanced	Provide trainings to Operators for troubleshooting and smooth operations using		
	system manuals		

 The Bidder shall be responsible for all the necessary training programs available for the operation, maintenance and troubleshooting of the items at no additional cost to the institute. Unless otherwise specified, such training as well as training materials shall be provided in the language of the Bid as specified in the BDS.

#### Calibration of item/equipment

• The supplier will install the good(s) in the presence and satisfaction of the Procurement Committee, if need be. In case of any defect in the supplied good(s) or if it is not in accordance with the desired specification(s), the goods will be changed at the cost of the supplier.

## Warranty/ Guarantee

The Supplier will give comprehensive onsite warranty/ guarantee that the goods/ stores/ articles would continue to conform to the description and quality as specified for a period of at least One (01) year and additional four (04) years as Extended Warranty from the date of delivery, installation and commissioning of the said goods/ stores/ articles to be purchased and that notwithstanding the fact that the purchaser may have inspected and/ or approved the said goods/ stores/ article, if during

the aforesaid period, the said goods/ stores/ articles, be discovered not to conform to the description and quality aforesaid or have determined (and the decision of the Procurement Committee in that context will be final and conclusive), the PAF: IAST will be entitled to reject the said goods/ stores/ articles or such portion thereof as may be discovered not to conform to the said description and quality, on such rejection the goods/ articles/ stores will be at the supplier's risk and all the provisions relating to rejection of goods etc. shall apply.

- The Supplier shall, if so called upon to do, replace the goods etc., or such portion thereof as is rejected by Procurement Committee, otherwise the supplier shall pay such damage as may arise by the reason of the breach of the condition herein contained. Nothing herein contained shall prejudice any other right of the Procurement Committee in that behalf under this contract or otherwise.
- The Supplier shall also replace equipment, in case it is found defective which cannot be put to operation due to manufacturing defect, etc. In case of equipment specified by the Procurement Committee, the supplier shall be responsible from carrying out annual maintenance and repairs on the terms and conditions as may be agreed. The supplier shall also be responsible to ensure adequate regular supply of spare parts needed for a specific type of equipment whether under their annual maintenance and repairs contract or otherwise. In case of change of model, supplier will give sufficient notice to the Procurement Committee who may like to purchase spare parts from them to maintain the equipment in perfect condition.

# **Section 6: Returnable Bidding Forms / Checklist**

This section serves as a checklist for preparation of your Bid. Please complete the Returnable Bidding Forms in accordance with the instructions in the forms and return them as part of your Bid submission. No alteration to format of forms shall be permitted and no substitution shall be accepted.

Before submitting your Bid, please ensure compliance with the Bid Submission instructions of the BDS 22.

## **Bid Proposal:**

Have you duly completed all the Returnable Bidding Forms?	
+ Form A: Bid Submission Form	
+ Form B: Joint Venture/Consortium/ Association Information Form	
+ Form C: Bidder Information Form	
+ Form D: Qualification Form	
→ Form E: Bid Proposal Form	
+ Form F: Specifications Compliance Form	
→ Form G: Price Schedule Form	
Have you provided the required documents to establish compliance with the evaluation criteria in Section 4?	

## Form A: Bid Submission Form

(To be Submitted in an envelope duly sealed and marked as Technical Proposal)

	1 2		1 ,
Name of Bidder:	[Insert Name of Bidder]	Date:	Select date
ITB reference:	PAF: IAST-CJS&E-ITB-05-22		

We, the undersigned, submit our Bid for the award of contract to supply the goods and related services required for [Insert Title of goods and services] in accordance with your Invitation to Bid No. [Insert ITB Reference Number]. We hereby submit our Bid, which includes this Bid proposal.

We hereby declare that our firm, its affiliates or subsidiaries or employees, including any JV/ Consortium/ Association members or subcontractors or suppliers for any part of the contract:

- a) is not under procurement prohibition by any of the Government/ Semi-government/ Autonomous organization;
- b) have not been suspended, debarred, sanctioned or otherwise identified as ineligible by any Organization in Pakistan;
- c) have not declared bankruptcy, are not involved in bankruptcy or receivership proceedings, and there
  is no judgment or pending legal action against us that could impair our operations in the foreseeable
  future;
- d) undertake not to engage in proscribed practices, including but not limited to corruption, fraud, coercion, collusion, obstruction, or any other unethical practice, with the PAF: IAST, and to conduct business in a manner that averts any financial, operational, reputational or other undue risk to the PAF: IAST.

We declare that all the information and statements made in this Bid are true and we accept that any misinterpretation or misrepresentation contained in this Bid may lead to our disqualification and/ or sanctioning by the PAF-IAST.

We offer to supply the goods and related services in conformity with the Bidding documents, including the PAF-IAST General Conditions of Contract and in accordance with the Schedule of Requirements and Specifications.

Our Bid shall be valid and remain binding upon us for the period specified in the Bid Data Sheet.

We understand and recognize that you are not bound to accept any Bid you receive.

[Stamp with official stamp of the Bidder]

I, the undersigned, certify that I am duly authorized by [Insert Name of Bidder] to sign this Bid and bind it should PAF- IAST accept this Bid.

Name:	 	 	
Title:	 	 	
Date:	 	 	
Signature:	 	 	

## Form B: Joint Venture/ Consortium/ Association Information Form

(To be Submitted in an envelope duly sealed and marked as Technical Proposal)

Name of Bidder:	ame of Bidder: [Insert Name of Bidder] Date: Select date		Select date
ITB reference: PAF: IAST-CJS&E-ITB-05-22			

To be completed and returned with your Bid if the Bid is submitted as a Joint Venture/Consortium/Association.

Ventur	e/Consortium/Association.		
No	Name of Partner and contact int telephone numbers, fax numbers, e-ma		Proposed proportion of responsibilities (in %) and type of goods and/or services to be performed
1	[Complete]		[Complete]
2	[Complete]		[Complete]
3	[Complete]		[Complete]
the ev contra We hav	tructure of and the confirmation o		gned by every partner, which details the likely le liability of the members of the said joint
We he		awarded, all parties	Consortium/Association agreement  of the Joint Venture/Consortium/Association ent of the provisions of the Contract.
Name of partner: Name of partner: Signature:			
Date: Date: _			

Name of partner: \_\_\_\_\_

Signature:

Date: \_\_\_\_\_

Name of partner: \_\_\_\_\_

Signature:

Date: \_\_\_\_\_

# Form C: Bidder Information Form

(To be Submitted in an envelope duly sealed and marked as Technical Proposal)

Name of Bidder:	[Insert Name of Bidder]	Date:	Select date
ITB reference:	PAF: IAST-CJS&E-ITB-05-22		

Legal name of Bidder	[Complete]	
Legal address & Branch Offices	[Complete]	
Year of registration	[Complete]	
Bidder's Authorized Representative Information	Name and Title: [Complete] Telephone numbers: [Complete] Email: [Complete]	
Are you a PAF: IAST registered vendor?	☐ Yes ☐ No If yes, [insert PAF- IAST vendor number]	
Countries of operation	[Complete]	
No. of full-time employees	[Complete]	
No. of Technical Staff		
Quality Assurance Certification (e.g. ISO 9000 or Equivalent) (If yes, provide a Copy of the valid Certificate):	[Complete]	
Does your Company hold any accreditation such as ISO 14001 or ISO 14064 or equivalent related to the environment? (If yes, provide a Copy of the valid Certificate):	[Complete]	
Does your Company have a written Statement of its Environmental Policy? (If yes, provide a Copy)	[Complete]	
Does your organization demonstrates significant commitment to sustainability through some other means, for example internal company policy documents on women empowerment, renewable energies, education, vocational trainings, social responsibility towards people with Special needs, or membership	[Complete]	

of trade institutions promoting such issues	
Contact person that PAF: IAST may contact for requests for clarifications during Bid evaluation (Only Lead Bidder)	Name and Title: [Complete] Telephone numbers: [Complete] Email: [Complete]
Please attach the following documents:	<ol> <li>Company Profile, which should not exceed fifteen (15) pages, including printed brochures and product catalogues relevant to the goods and/ or services being procured.</li> </ol>
	2. Proposed timetable for delivery, installation and commissioning plan for the required and quoted items to PAF: IAST after the award of Contract.
	3. Certificate of Registration of the business.
	4. Principal's Authorization Letter in favor of Bidder to participate in this Tender.
	5. A proofing document confirms the offered warranty for at least One (01) year, supported by the manufacturer's certificates, if applicable.
	<ol> <li>A proofing document confirming supply of same or similar items of this magnitude to various clients/ customers in Pakistan.</li> </ol>
	7. Proven records of no less than the required Projects of similar nature/ value/ complexity in which delivery and services were extended.
	8. Full detailed description of the specifications of the proposed items in addition to catalogues clearly showing the proposed specifications responding to the requirements.
	9. Supporting photos of the proposed items, if applicable.
	10. Quality certifications: ISO 9001:2015 (if applicable)
	11. Latest Audited Financial Statements (Income Statement and Balance Sheet) including Auditor's Report for the past (3 years).

Note: To be filled in by each partner in case Bid is submitted as a JV/ Consortium/ Association

## Form D: Qualification Form

(To be submitted in an envelope duly sealed and marked as Technical Proposal)

Name of Bidder:	[Insert Name of Bidder]	Date:	Select date
ITB reference:	PAF: IAST-CJS&E-ITB-05-22		

If JV/ Consortium/ Association, to be completed by each partner.

## **Previous Relevant Experience**

Please list all Projects successfully completed in the last 3 years, covering following aspects;

- a) Scope of the projects/ assignments.
- b) Activities performed for the successful completion of the project.
- c) Support Services Contracts in hand with SLA for the supplied goods.

List only those assignments for which the Bidder was legally contracted or sub-contracted by the Client as a company or was one of the Consortium/ JV partners. Assignments completed by the Bidder's individual experts working privately or through other firms cannot be claimed as the relevant experience of the Bidder, or that of the Bidder's partners or sub-consultants, but can be claimed by the Experts themselves in their CVs. The Bidder should be prepared to substantiate the claimed experience by presenting copies of relevant documents and references if so requested by PAF- IAST.

Project name & Country of Assignment	Client & Reference Contact Details	Contract Value	Period of activity and status	Types of activities undertaken

Bidders may also attach their own Project Data Sheets with more details for assignments above.

# **History of Non-Performing Contracts**

□ Non-pe	☐ Non-performing contracts did not occur during the last 3 years				
□ Contrac	t(s) not performed in	the last 3 years			
Year	Non- performed portion of contract	Contract Identification	<b>Total Contract Amount</b> (current value in US\$)		
		Name of Client: Address of Client: Reason(s) for non-performance:			

# **Financial Standing**

Year	PKR
Year	PKR
Year	PKR
	Year

Latest	Credit	Rating	(if ar	ıy),	indicate	the
source						

Financial information (in PKR equivalent)	Historic information for the last 3 years		
	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3
	Information from Balance Sheet		
Total Assets (TA)			
Total Liabilities (TL)			
Current Assets (CA)			
Current Liabilities (CL)			
	Information from Income Statement		
Total / Gross Revenue (TR)			
Profits Before Taxes (PBT)			
Net Profit			
Current Ratio			

☐ Attached are copies of the audited financial statements (balance sheets, including all related notes, and income statements) for the years required above complying with the following condition:

- a) Must reflect the financial situation of the Bidder or party to a JV, and not sister or parent companies;
- b) Historic financial statements must be audited by a certified public accountant;
- c) Historic financial statements must correspond to accounting periods already completed and audited. No statements for partial periods shall be accepted.

## Form E: Technical Bid Proposal Form

(To be submitted in an envelope duly sealed and marked as Technical Proposal)

Name of Bidder:	[Insert Name of Bidder]	Date:	Select date
ITB reference:	PAF: IAST-CJS&E-ITB-05-22		

The Bidder's Bid should be organized to follow this format of the Technical Bid Proposal. Where the bidder is presented with a requirement or asked to use a specific approach, the bidder must not only state its acceptance, but also describe how it intends to comply with the requirements. Where a descriptive response is requested, failure to provide the same may be viewed as non-responsive.

## **SECTION 1: Qualification, capacity and expertise**

- 1.1 Bidder's general organizational capability: management structure, financial stability and project financing capacity, project management controls, extent of work to be subcontracted (if so, provide details).
- 1.2 Bidder's relevance of specialized knowledge and experience on similar engagements done in the region/country. Bidder should submit a detailed description of the projects executed (quantities, value, beneficiary)
- 1.3 Manufacturer's strengths covering the regional/ global market presence, hi-tech products portfolio, manufacturing capacity, R&D activities resulting in national and international patents, quality control and assurance practices, and international certifications in relevant areas.

## **SECTION 2: Management Structure and Key Personnel**

- 2.1 Describe the overall management approach toward planning and implementing the project. Include an organization chart for the management of project describing relationship of key positions and designations.
- 2.2 Provide CVs for key personnel that will be provided to support the implementation of this project using the format below. CVs should demonstrate qualifications in areas relevant to scope of goods and/or services.

## Format for CV of Proposed Key Personnel

· ····································				
Name of Personnel	[Insert]			
Position	[Insert]			
Nationality	[Insert]			
Language proficiency	[Insert]			
Education/ Qualifications	[Summarize college/university and other specialized education of personnel member, giving names of schools, dates attended, and degrees/qualifications obtained.] [Insert]			
Professional certifications	[Provide details of professional certifications relevant to the scope of goods and/or services]  + Name of institution: [Insert]  + Date of certification: [Insert]			
Employment Record/ Experience	[List all positions held by personnel (starting with present position, list in reverse order), giving dates, names of employing organization, title of position and location of employment.  [Insert]			

Employment Record/ Experience	[List all positions held by personnel (starting with present position, list in reverse order), giving dates, names of employing organization, title of position and location of employm		
•	[Insert]		
_	by that to the best of my knowledge and belief, the data provided above correctly ons, my experiences, and other relevant information about myself.		
Signature of Personnel	Date (Day/Month/Year)		
	61		

#### **SECTION 3: Scope of Supply, Technical Specifications and Training(s)**

This section should demonstrate the Bidder's responsiveness to the specification by identifying the specific components proposed, addressing the requirements, as specified, point by point; providing a detailed description of the essential performance characteristics proposed; and demonstrating how the proposed bid meets or exceeds the requirements/specifications. All important aspects should be addressed in sufficient detail.

- 3.1 A detailed description of how the Bidder will deliver the required goods and services, keeping in mind the appropriateness to local conditions and project environment. Details how the different service elements shall be organized, controlled and delivered.
- 3.2 Explain whether any work would be subcontracted, to whom, how much percentage of the requirements, the rationale for such, and the roles of the proposed sub-contractors and how everyone will function as a team.
- 3.3 Implementation plan including a Gantt Chart or Project Schedule indicating the detailed sequence of activities that will be undertaken and their corresponding timing.
- 3.4 Details on post-deployment trainings on-site hands-on training for all LOTs.

#### **SECTION 4: Registration & Certifications**

This section should demonstrate the Bidder's responsiveness towards its registration with the relevant national body and international organizations Certifying the bidder's qualifications with respect to Quality and Project Management.

- 4.1 Provide a copy of valid registration with the Pakistan Engineering Council (if applicable).
- 4.2 Provide a copy of valid Certificate issued by International Organization for Standardization certifying the bidder's compliance and practices towards quality management principles and standards in their offered products/ solutions and services.
- 4.3 Provide a copy of valid Certificate issued by International Organization for Standardization certifying the bidder's compliance and practices towards information security management principles and standards in their offered products/ solutions and services.

## **SECTION 5: Warranty and Support Services**

This section should demonstrate the Bidder's responsiveness to the post-commissioning warranty and support services of the goods supplied, addressing the requirements, as specified, point by point; providing a detailed description of the essential performance characteristics proposed; and demonstrating how the proposed bid meets or exceeds the requirements. All important aspects should be addressed in sufficient detail.

- 5.1 A detailed description of how the Bidder will provide the Warranty claims to the users, keeping in mind the span and complexity of the project in context of local conditions and project environment.
- 5.2 Explain whether any services or work would be subcontracted, to whom, how much percentage of the requirements, the rationale for such, and the roles of the proposed sub-contractors and how everyone will function as a team.
- 5.3 Details how the post-delivery/ deployment Support Services will be provided to the users keeping in consideration the criticality of systems, and dependency of university administration and operations on such systems.

# Form F: Specifications Compliance Form

(To be submitted in an envelope duly sealed and marked as Technical Proposal)

Name of Bidder:	[Insert Name of Bidder]	Date:	Select date
ITB reference:	PAF: IAST-CJS&E-ITB-05-22		

The Bidder's Bid should be organized to follow this format of the Technical Bid Proposal. Where the bidder is presented with a requirement or asked to use a specific approach, the bidder must not only state its acceptance, but also describe how it intends to comply with the requirements. Where a descriptive

	Your response Compliance with specifications		
Goods and services to be Supplied (based on the Technical Specifications provided in Section 5a & Section 5b)			Type/ Model no. & Country of Origin
Required Items		Offered Items	
Lot No. 1: Crockery			
		(Bidders are required to attach Compliance Comparison Sheet supported by Product Data Sheet against the Specifications provided in Section – 5)	
Lot No. 2: Janitorial and Miscellaneous Item	ms		
		(Bidders are required to attach Compliance Comparison Sheet supported by Product Data Sheet against the Specifications provided in Section – 5)	
Lot No. 3: Sanitary Items			
	(Bidders are required to attach Compliance Comparison Sheet supported by Product Data Sheet against the Specifications provided in Section – 5)		eet heet
Lot No. 4: Electrical Items			
		Bidders are required to atta Compliance Comparison Sho supported by Product Data S against the Specifications provided in Section – 5)	eet heet

## Form G: Price Schedule Form

(To be Submitted in a separate and sealed envelope duly marked as Financial Proposal)

Name of Bidder:	[Insert Name of Bidder]	Date:	Select date
ITB reference:	PAF: IAST-CJS&E-ITB-05-22		

[The Bidder is required to prepare the Price Schedule following the below format. The Price Schedule must include a detailed cost breakdown of all goods and related services to be provided.]

We, the <<Name of Bidder>>, hereby submit our Financial Bid for the Supply of Items as below. We assure you of our full compliance to the required specifications, delivery schedule and other terms without any deviation and/ or reservations. We reiterate our acceptance to the terms and conditions of the RFP. Our Financial proposal as below is submitted for your kind consideration;

## **QUOTED PRICE IN PKR (DDP)**

Quoted Items in compliance to the Technical Specifications as referred in Section – 5a and Section – 5b	Quantity (a)	Unit Price [in Rs.] (b)	GST [in Rs.] (c)	Total Price [in Rs.] d=a*[b+c]
LOT #1: Crockery Items				
Brass Burner	1			
Burner Local Made	3			
Micro Wave Oven	01			
Large Electric Kettle	02			
Steel Strainer Large	04			
Steel Container Large 10kg	05			
Plate Large	26 Dozen			
Plate Small	26 Dozen			
Rice Spoon	26 Dozen			
Small Bowls	26 Dozen			
Jug	05 Dozen			
Glass	26 Dozen			
Tea Cups	26 Dozen			
Juicer Blender	02			
Knives	03 Set			
Chopping Board	04 Unit			
Ladle Set	02			
Rice Washing Steel Bucket of 10 Kg	03			
Tea Ladle Large	04			
Tea Strainer	08			
Thermos 05 Liter and 03 Liter	06+-02			
Pressure Cooker	02 (10kgs)			
Wok Strainer	04			
Wok Large	04			
Bread Basket	07			
Frying Pan (Karachi) Large	03			
Frying Pan Nonstick Medium Size	03			
Tea Poan	04			
Vegetable Basket	06			
Plastic Bowls Large	16			
Potato Peeler	04			
Aprin	02 Dozen			
Hot Pot Large	08			

Rice Cooking Ladle large and small	02 + 02		
Tawa Large	02		
Pateela Large Size	04		
Pateela Medium Size	04		
Steel Pie Plates	04		
Cylinder 45 Kg	03		
Steel Buckets of 5kg	03		
Spice Container set	03 Unit		
Tongs	02		
Spatula	04		
Khonchay	02		
Pawli	02		
Hand Mixer	02		
Rolling Pin	02		
Tea samawar steel 20 ltr	04		
Plastic Water Cooler 20 ltr	04		
Steel Salad Grater	02 Units		
Rectangular Tempered Glass Dessert Dish (3.5L – 40cm	06		
x25cm x 7cm)			
Stands for keeping plates	04		
Langer and Piston	01		
Plastic Tray	100		
Iron Tandoor large Size	01		
Steel tub	03		
Small spoons	26 Dozen		
Fork	06 Dozen		
Qeema machine large	01		
LOT #2: Janitorial and miscellaneous items			
Toilet Tissue	6 Cotton		
High Jean Tissues	12 Cotton		
Harpic (Blue)	12 Cotton		
Sweep (White)	60 Cotton		
Toilet Brush	36 Pcs		
Phenyl	12 Cotton		
Surf	40 Kg		
Floor Brush	36 Pcs		
Wiper Large			
Wiper Small	36 Pcs		
Broom	36 Pcs		
Broom			
•	36 Pcs 216 Pcs 360 Ltr		
Broom Dust Mop Complete	36 Pcs 216 Pcs		
Broom  Dust Mop Complete  Hand Wash  Duster Clother	36 Pcs 216 Pcs 360 Ltr 288 Pcs		
Broom  Dust Mop Complete  Hand Wash  Duster Clother  Bath Soap	36 Pcs 216 Pcs 360 Ltr 288 Pcs 48 Pcs		
Broom  Dust Mop Complete  Hand Wash  Duster Clother	36 Pcs 216 Pcs 360 Ltr 288 Pcs 48 Pcs 60 Bottles		
Broom  Dust Mop Complete  Hand Wash  Duster Clother  Bath Soap  Insect Killer  Air Freshener	36 Pcs 216 Pcs 360 Ltr 288 Pcs 48 Pcs 60 Bottles 60 Bottles		
Broom  Dust Mop Complete  Hand Wash  Duster Clother  Bath Soap  Insect Killer  Air Freshener  Naphthalene Balls	36 Pcs 216 Pcs 360 Ltr 288 Pcs 48 Pcs 60 Bottles 60 Bottles 60 Packets 60 Packet		
Broom  Dust Mop Complete  Hand Wash  Duster Clother  Bath Soap  Insect Killer  Air Freshener  Naphthalene Balls  Polthene Bags	36 Pcs 216 Pcs 360 Ltr 288 Pcs 48 Pcs 60 Bottles 60 Bottles 60 Packets 60 Packet		
Broom  Dust Mop Complete  Hand Wash  Duster Clother  Bath Soap  Insect Killer  Air Freshener  Naphthalene Balls  Polthene Bags  Glint Glass Cleaner	36 Pcs 216 Pcs 360 Ltr 288 Pcs 48 Pcs 60 Bottles 60 Packets 60 Packet 60 Kg 36 Bottles		
Broom  Dust Mop Complete  Hand Wash  Duster Clother  Bath Soap  Insect Killer  Air Freshener  Naphthalene Balls  Polthene Bags  Glint Glass Cleaner  Dust Pan (Waste picker)	36 Pcs 216 Pcs 360 Ltr 288 Pcs 48 Pcs 60 Bottles 60 Packets 60 Packet 60 Kg 36 Bottles 24 Pcs		
Broom  Dust Mop Complete  Hand Wash  Duster Clother  Bath Soap  Insect Killer  Air Freshener  Naphthalene Balls  Polthene Bags  Glint Glass Cleaner	36 Pcs 216 Pcs 360 Ltr 288 Pcs 48 Pcs 60 Bottles 60 Packets 60 Packet 60 Kg 36 Bottles		

Vacuum Cleaner	01 Pcs	
Dettol surface Cleaner	24 Cotton	
Dust Bin Large	12 Pcs	
Table Tennis	03	
Chess Set	02	
Ludo Set	02	
Badminton Poles, Badminton Net, Rackets, Shuttle	01	
Carrom Board	02	
Miscellaneous Carpentor tool	02	
Electric planner	1	
Stanley-Wood Hand Planner- 10" Made of steel/iron	1	
Stanley-Wood Hand Planner- 10"	1	
Electric Drill Machine	1	
Charging Drill Machine	1	
Hand grander - 7"	1	
Hand Saw-	2 Pcs	
Malit	2	
Zamboor	1	
Drill Kit	1	
Wood File	1	
Wood Flat File	1	
Wood Half Flat File	1	
Star Drill bit-08 No	3 Pcs	
Star bit-06 No	3 Pcs	
Plair		
Screw Driver	2 2	
	2	
Wrench		
Glue (Movie Laith) 3 Inch Screw (8 No.)	4 Kg 2 Pack	
` '	2 Pack	
2.5 Inch Screw (8 No.)		
2 Inch Screw (8 No.)	2 Pack 4 Pack	
1.5 Inch Screw (8 No.)		
1.25 Inch Screw (8 No.)	4 Pack	
1 Inch Screw (8 No.)	4 Pack	
3/4" Inch Screw (8 No.)	5 Pack	
5/8" Inch Screw (6 No.)	1 Pack	
1/2" Inch Screw (4 No.)	1 Pack	
16 mm PCV Gola 120 Feets	0 Feet's	
Extension Lead 15 Ammpere (10 Meter Wire)	1	
Air Blower (300 - 400 Watt)	1	
Meter Tape	2 Pcs	
Wood Cheezil Set	2	
Tri Square- 16", 12" , 08"	3 Pcs	
Router Machine	0 Pcs	
Router Bit & Shofts	2	
Spannel Tool Set	1	
Paper Cutter	1 Pcs	
Axe Blade Set	1	
Khat kash	1	
Hand Level (1 No. 2 Feets, 1 No. 1 Feet)	2	
Bigger Tri Square	1	
Kateera		

Tesha	1	
Punch set	3	
Wice	1	
Claw Hammer	1	
Taper Stim	2	
Grip Plair	1	
2 Inch Nails (14 No.) (T Shape)	1 Kg	
2 Inch Nails (15 No.) (H Shape)	1 Kg	
1.5 Inch Nails (15 No.) (T Shape)	0.5 Kg	
1.25 Inch Nails (17 No.) (T Shape)	0.5 Kg	
1 Inch Nails (17 No.) (H Shape)	0.5 Kg	
3/4 Inch Nails (20 No.) (T Shape)	0.5 Kg	
2.5 Inch Steel Nails	4 Dozen	
2 Inch Steel Nails	4 Dozen	
1.5 Inch Steel Nails	2 Dozen	
1 Inch Steel Nails (17 No. ) (H Shape)	0.5 Kg	
GMSA Elfy super Glue (50 Grams)	4 Packs	
Sand stone	1	
Diamond Disk	1	
Chiesel Set	1	
Tool Kit Bag (Size: 24" x 12")	2	
Lot #3 Sanitary Items	_	
Washbasin Mixer	32	
Bib Cock (Double)	37	
Tee Cock (Long)	31	
Washbasin Waste pipe	59	
IFO (English Commode) Flush Button	125	
Washbasin Waste	40	
WC Flush Tank	36	
Muslim Shower	110	
Water guard filter	100	
Washbasin side pillar cock	1	
Connection pipe	14	
Geyser connection pipe 55	18	
Shower mixer	24	
Sink mixer (Kitchen)	18	
ICL Boch (English Commode) Flush Tank set	30	
Bath Shower	45	
Tifflon Tape	20 Dozen	
Silicone Bottle	2 Dozen	
Screw - 1 1/2 Inch (8 no)	2 Packet	
Screw - 2" Inch (8 no)	2 Packet	
Screw - 1 1/2 Inch (10 no)	1 Packet	
Steel Nail 1 1/2 Inch	2 Packet	
Steel Nail 2" Inch	2 Packet	
Magic	2 Dozen	
CP Nipple 1" Inch	2 Dozen	
CP Nipple 1 1/2 Inch	2 Dozen	
Spindle (Master)	1 Dozen	
Spindle (Master)	1 Dozen	
Spindle (Faisal)	1 Dozen	
Spindle Head (Master)	1 Dozen	
Spiritule Head (Wastel)	I DOZEII	

6.1.46.46.46.4	4.5.
Spindle Head (Sonex)	1 Dozen
Spindle Head (Faisal)	1 Dozen
Connection pipe (CP Chain)	7 Dozen
Ball Valve 1" Inch	1 Dozen
Ball Valve 3/4" Inch	1 Dozen
Ball Valve 1/2" Inch	1 Dozen
PVC Tape 2" Inch	1 Dozen
Float Valve 3/4" Inch	1 Dozen
Float Valve 1"	1 Dozen
Hand Hacksaw Blade 1 feet	2 Dozen
Rawal Plug	10 Dozen
Geyser Safety Valve 3/4 Inch	3 Dozen
Geyser Safety Valve 1" Inch	3 Dozen
Double Face Tape	18
Water Filter Aqua USA	6
IFO (English Commode) Flush Set	4 Dozen
ICL Boch (English Commode) Flush Button	5 Dozen
PPRC-Prp Heater (Dry Machine)	1
Geyser Heater wrench (Opening Key)	1
Door Closer	10
Wash Basin Mixtures (Nut Bolt)	2 Dozen
Tea-Cock Washer (Rubber Washer)	6 Dozen
Basin Mixer Washer (Rubber Washer)	6 Dozen
Water Filter Washer (Rubber Washer)	3 Dozen
Rubber Pipe	01
Dustbin Large	08
Dustbin Small	24
Plastic Water Tub + Cup	12+12
Lot#04 Electrical Items	
Ceiling light 12 watt 5 inch Round	1235
LED Driver 36 Watt	231
Fire Extinguisher for Power Room	13
Rubber Mat for Power Room (4X8 feet)	13
SMD Light open fitting 5x5 Inch	27
SMD LIGHT 7" Inch Round Open	39
SMD Light Round 5"	107
Control Wire 2.5mm 6 Core	170
Ceiling Light 2x2 feet	20
LED Tube Light 2 Feet length	26
Exhaust Fan Rectangle 9x12 Inch	6
Exhaust Fan Rectangle 8 Inch Round	30
Exhaust Fan Rectangle 14x14 Inch	11
Exhaust Fan Rectangle 14x14 inch	8
	30
SMD Light 8 Inch Round  Exhaust Fon Bostongle 18 Inch (Motel)	2
Exhaust Fan Rectangle 18 Inch (Metal)	
LED Tube Light 4 Feet Length 18 watt	34
Bulb 5 watt (Green and Blue Color)	45
Exhaust Fan Rectangle 9 Inch Round	
	6
Exhaust Fan Rectangle 9x9 Inch	2

Cable Gland 24 mm Brass	30		
Electrical Items /Minor Tool			
Circuit Breaker Single Pole (10 amp)	24		
Circuit Breaker Single Pole (20 amp)	24		
Circuit Breaker Single Pole (16 amp)	24		
Circuit Breaker Single Pole (32 amp)	24		
Circuit Breaker Three Pole (63 amp)	12		
MCCB Three Pole (30 amp)	10		
MCCB Three Pole (40 amp)	10		
MCCB Three Pole (60 amp)	10		
MCCB Three Pole (100 amp)	10		
Flood Lights (100 watt)	24		
Flood Lights (200 watt)	8		
Flood Lights (300 watt)	20		
Insulation Tape red, yellow, blue, black	72		
Switch Board (White, Standard Size 7x4 Inch)	24		
Switch Board (White, Standard Size 4x4 Inch)	24		
Light Plug socket white	40		
	_		
Power Plug Socket	30		
3 Pin Power Male Plug	36		
2 Pin Male Plug	24		
Magnetic Contactor 220 Volts Coil 450 Amp	20 5		
Indicator light round red, yellow, blue	20 Each		
Control wire 1.5mm Red, Yellow, Blue, Black	1 Roll (90		
	meters)		
Folding stair 10 feet length	1 27.5		
Cable 3/29 Red + Black	05 Each		
Cable 7/29 Red + Black	10 Each		
Cable 7/36 Red + Black	05 Each		
Cable 7/44 Red + Black	05 Each		
Duct Patti 3/4 Inch	48		
Duct Patti 01 Inch	48		
Steel Nail (Sizes: 1 Inch, 1.5 Inch, 2 Inch	03 Packet		
	Each		
12 Volt DC Pump (160 Watt)	1		
Thembal (Size: 10mm, 25mm, 35mm, 50mm, 85mm,	24 Each		
120mm, 185mm, 250mm)			
Dimmer (White in Color)	50		
Heat Gun	01		
Capacitor (4.5 uf)	10		
Shelter Box 4x4 Inches	50 Pcs		
Shelter Box 4x6 Inches	24 Pcs		
Fuse (Stabilizer) 10 Amp	24		
WD 40	6		
American Screw (Size: 1", 1-1/2", and 2" Inch	6 Pack		
	Each		
Silicon	12 Bottles		
PVC Pipe 3/4 Inch	24		
PVC Band + Socket 3/4 Inch	24 Each		
LED Tube Light ELCW4	12		
Sadle Different Size	5 Packs		

Asid for Deltarion	450	
Acid for Batteries	150	
	Bottles	
	(1.5 liters	
	Bottle)	
Geyser Heater with Thermostat (Rod) 1500 watt	24	
Industrial Socket 32 Amp (5 Points Red in Color)	10	
Industrial Socket 64 Amp (5 Points Red in Color)	05	
Duck Patti 3/4 "	24	
Rawal Plug Plastic	30 Pack	
Safety Gloves (Highly Insulated Skin Color)	3	
Safety Helmet for Electrician	2	
Link Rod Made of Highly Insulated Fiber (12 Feet's)	2	
Drill Machine 500 Watt	1	
Safety Shoes for Electrician	2 Pairs	
Safety Shoes for Mason	1 Pair	
Stand by UPS (1000 Watt)	2	
Dry Cell Battery 180 Amperes	2	
Cable Marker ( A to Z Alphabets and 0 to 9 Numeric )	1 Pack	
1.5mm	Each	
Double Tape	6 Packs	
Steel Measuring Tape (Marked in Feet's, Inches) 20 Feet's	3	
Steel Measuring Tape (Marked in Feet's, Inches) 50 Feet's	1	
Safety Helmet for High Delegation Visits (Grey/ White		
Color)		
Generator Filter Remover	2	
Safety Belt for Electricians	12	
Hand Hacksaw Blade 1 Feet	12	
Hacksaw Frame with Blade 01 Feet	01	
Knife Cutter	05	
Water Proof Light Sensor 220 Volts (For Security Lights)	20	
Hydraulic Suction Pipe 3/4 Inch (20 Feet's)	20	
Breaker Box (Single)	12	
Breaker Box (Capacity 06 Breakers)	12	
, ,		

Note: Quoted price must be incl	usive of all taxes and duties.
Signature:	(Please affix company stamp here
Name & Designation of Authorize	ed Person:
Total Bid Value in words: PKR_	
Total Bid Value in Figures PKR	

# **Annex – I:** Integrity Pact

The Bidders will be required to submit the below text on stamp paper after filling in the details and duly signed as well as stamped, as part of their Technical Proposal.

# DECLARATION OF FEES, COMMISSION AND BROKERAGE ETC PAYABLE BY THE SUPPLIER OF GOODS, SERVICES & WORK IN CONTRACTS WORTH RS. 10.0 MILLION OR MORE

(To be filled by the bidder as a part of technical propo	osal)
Contract Number:	Dated:
Contract Value:	
Contract Title:	
interest, privilege or other obligation or be	it has not obtained or induced the procurement of any contract, right, enefit from Government of Pakistan or any administrative subdivision or or controlled by it (GoP) through any corrupt business partner.
the brokerage, commission, fees etc. paid of not give or agree to give to anyone within juridical person, including its affiliate, agen or subsidiary, any commission, gratification otherwise, with the object of obtaining or	represents and warrants that it has fully declared or payable to anyone and not given or not given or agreed to give and shall nor outside Pakistan either directly or indirectly through any nature or t, associate, broker, consultant, director, promoter, shareholder, sponsor n, bribe, finder's fee or kickback, whether described as consultant fee or inducing the procurement of a contract, right, interest, privilege or other, except that which has been expressly declared pursuant hereto.
	de and will make full disclosure of all agreements and arrangements with ansaction with GoP and has not taken any action or will not take any action sentation or warranty.
discloser, misrepresenting facts or taking a and warranty. It agrees that any contract, ri	ity and strict liability for making any false declaration, not making full ny action likely to defeat the purpose of this declaration, representation ght, interest, privilege or other obligation or benefit obtained or procured other right and remedies available to GoP under any law, contract or other oP.
for any loss or damage incurred by it on ac GoP in an amount equivalent to ten time	xercised by GoP in this regard, agrees to identify GoP count of its corrupt business practices and further pay compensation to the sum of any commission, gratification, bribe, finder's fee or kickback r the purpose of obtaining or inducing the procurement of any contract, or benefit in whatsoever from GoP.
[Buyer] [Seller / Supplier]	

**Annex – II:** Draft Contract Sample

Available at PAF: IAST website at <a href="http://www.paf-iast.edu.pk/downloads">http://www.paf-iast.edu.pk/downloads</a>